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June 2015  Fourth grade students from 
Gibraltar Elementary School spent a 
day at the Aten-Collins Conservation 
Easement property for a hands-on 
workshop about wetlands.
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Reflections from Our President and President-Elect
Dear Friends,

Welcome to the 2015 Annual Report! As always, this report contains inspiring stories of how people who love Door 
County work with the Door County Land Trust to protect forever the exceptional lands and waters upon which our 
community depends. We thank you for the partnership and vision we share.

Land trusts plan for perpetuity and thus take the long view in everything they do. In 2015, the Door County Land 
Trust put concerted effort into becoming a stronger organization that is well poised to execute its mission. Board 
and staff created a new strategic plan that not only stated goals for land acquisition and stewardship, but also that 
added key words, “forever” and “water,” to the mission statement. In 2015, we followed Strategic Plan directives 
to protect natural systems of land and water and to ensure that the Door County Land Trust has sufficient 
resources to acquire and care for our lands forever. The addition of two new staff members increased capacity 
on the lands team and allowed our staff to update land management plans for each preserve we own and to 
complete restoration on nearly 300 acres of protected land. By restoring resilient natural systems, we plan for the 
future. 

As we move into 2016, our 30th anniversary year, we continue projects begun in 2015. Having completed a rigorous 
application process for national accreditation through the Land Trust Alliance, we hope to receive that designation 
later this year. We also expect to finish work on over twenty land deals begun in 2015. Generous bequests have 
allowed us to continue growing our stewardship endowment, to maintain a sound operating reserve, and to begin 
funding a “Land Acquisition Fund.” By prudently managing our finances, we are preparing for the future.

Less than a month ago, we bid a fond farewell to our first full-time Executive Director, Dan Burke. Dan’s natural 
gratitude and interest in serving the common good will guide us always. Under his guidance our board had 
previously created a leadership transition plan. Thus our staff and interim leadership team are able to seamlessly 
continue the important work of the Land Trust’s mission while we seek our new Executive Director.

As we look back on this year, we are very grateful for….
•	 Our partners in conservation: The Nature Conservancy, The Ridges Sanctuary, Wisconsin Department of 

Natural Resources, U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service, Gathering Waters and the Land Trust Alliance.
•	 Our amazing volunteers: Over two hundred people helped us this year, volunteering in our office, 
	 stewarding our lands, leading our hikes, and hosting our events.
•	 Our incredible staff: deeply passionate, highly skilled and wise beyond their years!
•	 All of you, our friends and supporters without whose great generosity none of this would be possible.

We are grateful for an inspiring 2015 and look toward the future!

Kathy Wolff
President

Jeff Ottum
Pesident-Elect

Door County Land Trust President 
Kathy Wolff (right) and President-Elect 
Jeff Ottum (left).
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2015 Land 
Protection 

Projects

1

2

Three Springs Nature Preserve, Sister Bay
The Three Springs Nature Preserve 
was expanded with the acquisition of 

an important 40-acre parcel containing the 
headwaters of Three Springs Creek. Protecting 
the headwaters of Three Springs positively 
impacts the water quality of North Bay and 
outlying underwater reefs, where nearly 80% of 
Door County’s whitefish population spawn.

2
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Addition at Bay Shore Blufflands Nature Preserve
The Bay Shore Blufflands Nature Preserve is known for its grand 
and scenic vistas. But it is also a place of small, hidden wonders. 

A 1.5-acre bargain sale purchase highlights one of these wonders as the 
property is within an area known to support the exquisite and rare ram’s 
head lady’s slipper (Cypripedium arietinum), a dainty orchid with a flower 
no larger than a human thumbnail. The Bay Shore Blufflands Nature 
Preserve is home to one of Wisconsin’s largest ram’s head colonies and 
this purchase helps further efforts to protect the health and long-term 
viability of this beautiful, yet fragile orchid species.

1

Coastal Wetlands Designated as Internationally Significant

The Door Peninsula Coastal Wetlands complex has recently been designated as a Wetland 
of International Importance under the Ramsar Convention, an intergovernmental 
treaty for protection of exemplary wetland systems around the world.  This 11,443-acre 
wetlands complex joins Everglades National Park in Florida and Chesapeake Bay Estuary 
in Virginia among only 38 sites in the United States to achieve this designation. Included in 
this designation is the Door County Land Trust’s 461-acre Three Springs Nature Preserve 
and two privately owned properties that are permanently protected by conservation 
easement agreements with the Door County Land Trust. Other conservation groups with 
lands included in the designation are the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, 
The Nature Conservancy, the Ridges Sanctuary, the County of Door and UW-Green Bay.

Planting the Seeds for Future Conservation Success 

During 2015, the Land Trust completed the permanent conservation of two properties and 
had more than twenty conservation projects underway. Seven Knowles-Nelson Stewardship 
Grant proposals were written and submitted along with ten grant proposals to federal or 
private grant programs in 2015.  If successful, these proposals will result in over 360 additional 
protected acres in Door County.  Discussions are underway with several private  landowners 
interested in exploring conservation easement agreements to protect their properties.  At 
the close of 2015, the Land Trust identified five more properties and in early 2016 submitted 
them for funding consideration by the Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Grant program. Like  
gardeners tending to seeds that have been planted, we look forward to sharing the news of 
our future success with you as these projects come to fruition.

In 2015, the Door 
County Land Trust 

reached an historic 
milestone—7,000 acres 

of land protected! 

Two parcels, totaling 
approximately 42 acres, bring 

the total number of acres 
protected to 7,014.
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Stewardship Endowment Trust 

The Endowment is managed by Baylake Bank and is governed by the 
following Board of Trustees:

If you are interested in making a tax-deductible donation to the Endowment, 
please contact Susan Gould at the Land Trust office, (920) 746-1359.

How do we fund our Land Acquisition Projects?

As you might imagine, land conservation can be a very expensive 
endeavor.  Three separate sources help the Door County Land Trust 
establish new nature preserves or expand existing preserves. First, we use 
contributions from our supporters to help pay for land acquisition costs.  
Second, we often receive land donations or bargain sales from generous 
property owners.  The third source comes from land acquisition grants that 
we apply for and receive.  

In 2015, the Land Trust was awarded land acquisition grants from 
Wisconsin’s Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Program, the North American 
Wetland Conservation Act Grant Program, the Great Lakes Restoration 
Initiative, and the Lower Fox River/Green Bay Natural Resource Trustee 
Council.  The power of combining and leveraging these sources has led 
to significant conservation success.  We thank our members, generous 
landowners, and state and federal agency partners for their role in 
protecting Door County’s special places! 

2015 Financial Report
As a 501(c)(3) organization, the Door County Land Trust depends on the 
generosity and contributions from members and supporters to finance 
our land protection work. 2015 audited financial statements and our 
Federal Form 990 are available by request. 

Land Acquisition

Land Stewardship

Outreach

Administration & Fundraising

2015 Use of Funds

As of December 31, 2015, the Door County Land Trust had assets totaling 
$4,818,648* and liabilities totaling $56,276. Assets include:

Undesignated cash	 $	 10,664
Restricted for current acquisition projects 	 $	 812,930
Land Acquisition Fund1	 $   	 323,031
Legal Defense Fund2	 $ 	  173,611
Stewardship Endowment Trust3	 $	 2,260,099
Pledges and Receivables	 $ 	   285,232
Prepaid Expenses and Deposits	 $  	  33,566
Inventory	 $     	 5,415
Office and Equipment	 $   	 224,630
Operating reserve	 $	 689,470

TOTAL ASSETS	 $	 4,818,648

*In addition to the above, the Door County Land Trust owns, manages, and 
protects nature preserve lands with a value of $23,474,099.  

1 The Land Acquisition Fund is set aside for use in covering costs associated 
with land purchases.
2 The Legal Defense Fund is a segregated fund for use in defending and 
enforcing Land Trust conservation easement agreements and in resolving 
encroachments or vandalism issues that may arise on Door County Land Trust 
owned properties. 
3 The Stewardship Endowment Trust is a segregated fund designed to provide 
a long-term stream of income for monitoring, stewarding and restoring Door 
County Land Trust protected properties. 

We thank the following partner organizations and agencies for 
their support of our 2015 land acquisition and stewardship projects:

In 2015, the Door County Land Trust spent a total of 
$1,540,556 on the activities described above.

Fox River and Green Bay Natural Resource Trustee Council
Great Lakes Restoration Initiative
Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Program
The Nature Conservancy
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, National Coastal Wetland Grant
U.S. Fish & Wildlife Service, North American Wetland Conservation Act Grant
Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources
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Inge Bacon
Sharon Donegan

Tony Fiorato
Jim Lester

Jeff Ottum
Al Radtke

Roy Thilly
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Migratory and Nesting 
Bird Habitat

Door County and its islands 
are a key stopover site for 
migratory birds along the 
Mississippi Flyway. Forests 
and water provide critical 
migratory and nesting bird 
habitat for hundreds of 
bird species.

Niagara Escarpment 
An internationally recognized 
geological and ecological treasure, 
protection of the forests, talus 
slopes and wetlands above and 
below the bluffs is critical to 
protecting the water quality of 
Green Bay, thereby protecting 
habitat for a host of rare species, 
as well as the county’s iconic 
scenic views.

Ground and 
Surface Water
The Land Trust is protecting 
wetlands and uplands 
from activities that could 
negatively impact the 
quantity and quality of our 
groundwater, streams, 
lakes and the natural 
fisheries they support.

Native Forest Ecosystems
Historically, the entire county 
was forested.  We are working 
to protect, create and 
reconnect unfragmented native 
forest corridors throughout the 
county, thereby ensuring high 
quality habitat for the host of 
plants and animal species the 
forest supports.

From Conservation Vision 
to Nature Preserve:
Land Selection 
Process Is a Grand 
Equation for the 
Door County 
Land Trust
By Laurel Hauser

This map is a graphic 
representation of the places 
Door County Land Trust 
will focus its conservation 
efforts to protect these 
conservation targets 
as part of the 2015-2019 
strategic plan. This data 
was compiled from several 
sources, including the Land 
Trust’s own conservation 
target maps, nature 
preserves and project areas 
identified through strategic 
planning efforts.

Little Lake Nature Preserve
Domer-Neff Nature Preserve
 and Bird Sanctuary

Detroit Harbor Nature Preserve
Richter Community Forest
Nature Preserve

Ephraim Nature Preserve 
at Anderson Pond

Chambers Island 
Nature Preserve

White Cliff 
Nature Preserve

Oak Road
Nature Preserve

Lautenbach 
Woods
Nature 
Preserve

Bay Shore Blufflands
Nature Preserve

Three Springs
Nature Preserve

Kangaroo Lake
Nature Preserve

Heins Creek
Nature Preserve

Sturgeon Bay Ship Canal
Nature Preserve

Legacy Nature Preserve 
at Clay Banks
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With 308,480 total acres of land in Door County 
and natural features as diverse as bluffs, forests, 
farmland, cedar swamps, streams, and lakeshore, 
how does the Land Trust decide which properties 
are most deserving of protection? 

This question goes to the very center of the Land Trust’s mission to protect 
Door County’s exceptional lands and waters forever.

One part of the Land Trust’s process for identifying exceptional lands 
involves collaboration with a number of conservation partners that is 
done at a macro level. In a yearlong series of meetings held by The Nature 
Conservancy, they along with the Land Trust, The Ridges Sanctuary, U.S. 
Fish and Wildlife Service, Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources, Door 
County Soil and Water and the Door County Planning Department met to 
look at Door County as a whole and to share available scientific data such as 
hydrological studies and biological inventories. 
From these meetings, the partnering groups 
were able to create current conservation 
priority maps and agree on a set of collective 
goals. The goals included identifying gaps in 
the conservation work being done, creating 
corridors of protected lands, supporting each 
other’s conservation objectives, and the health 
and well-being of the Door County community.

“We spend a lot of time, more than most 
people probably realize, determining the areas 
of Door County where our work will have 
the greatest ecological impact,” says Terrie 
Cooper, Director of Land Program. “I think 
the community can take comfort in the fact 
that while we work on a very local level with 
individual landowners and families, we and our 
partners have the big picture of Door County’s 
ecological well-being in mind.”

In addition to developing overarching goals 
with partnering agencies, the Land Trust 
developed a strategic plan to guide its work 
from 2015 through 2019. The plan includes 

two priority goals that give guidance to the selection of properties. First, 
the Land Trust aims to establish and protect self-sustaining and resilient 
natural communities. Secondly, the Land Trust will extend land and water 
protection to new areas in Door County.

To support these goals, the plan identified four conservation targets 
that focus the Land Trust’s work. These targets are: 1) Door County’s 
best remaining native forest communities and the host of rare and 
threatened species they support; 2) the Niagara escarpment and its unique 
microhabitats; 3) lands impacting the water quality and natural fisheries of 
Lake Michigan and Green Bay; and 4) migratory and nesting bird habitat. 
The Land Trust will focus their conservation efforts in the areas shown on 
the map to the left. Conservation in these areas directly supports the Land 
Trust’s strategic plan.

With these specific goals and targets in mind, Land Trust staff utilizes tools 
such as our Project Assessment Form, a document designed to evaluate a 
property’s merits. For each conservation project, we answer a standard set 
of questions to determine if preservation is a strategic choice. 

Evaluating and recommending conservation projects 
falls under the purview the Land Trust’s staff and Land 
Policy Committee. If the Board of Directors votes to 
approve the recommendation, we work to secure the 
property’s protection, write grants and raise needed 
private funds. We will develop Land Management 
Plans to guide the long-term stewardship and public 
use for the property. Finally, we enlist the help of 
volunteers for projects such as trail-building and habitat 
restoration, turning a conservation vision into a publicly 
accessible nature preserve.

The creation of a new nature preserve is just the 
beginning of the Land Trust’s responsibility to care for 
land in perpetuity. Cooper points out, “The analysis 
that goes into identifying what land to protect may 
seem excessive, but the land trust community as a 
whole has grown in its understanding of the resources 
needed to protect a property forever. We’re not only 
committing current resources to a project, we’re also 
committing future resources to care for the land. We 
owe it to future staff, boards and supporters to be 
intentional about the land we preserve. That’s why 
forever is part of our mission statement.”

Mike Grimm of The Nature Conservancy and Gary 
VanVreede of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service explain 
the grand-scale vision of conservation in Door County 
to representatives of the National Coastal Wetland 
Grant program. The presentation was part of an all-day 
tour in autumn 2015, hosted by local conservation 
partners including Door County Land Trust, The Ridges 
Sanctuary and The Nature Conservancy. 
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Ten Years of Transformation
Forest, Wildflower Prairie and Wetland Restoration 
at the Oak Road Nature Preserve 

Acquiring land to become a nature preserve is oftentimes just the beginning of the Land Trust’s 
vision. When the Door County Land Trust acquired the 160-acre parcel that would become the Oak 
Road Preserve, much of the native vegetation had been cleared and the land drained for agricultural 
use. Decades of farming had taken its toll. In its natural state, this land was once a rich mosaic of 
wetland, grassland and forest habitats. Thanks to financial and technical assistance from the U.S. Fish 
and Wildlife Service, the Land Trust and its cadre of stewardship volunteers undertook an ambitious 
effort to return the land to high quality forest, prairie and wetlands, a project that began in 2006 
and continues to this day. Nearly 100 acres of marginal farmland has been planted with native trees, 
shrubs, grasses and wildflowers, transforming the land into high quality wildlife habitat. Three miles 
of trails and a viewing platform offer exceptional wildlife viewing opportunities for visitors.
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1. Prior to restoration, Oak Road Nature Preserve, 2006  
2. Local contractor plants pine, oak and tamarack trees, among 
others, 2008  3. Freshly planted furrows stretch to the treeline, 
2008  4. An Eastern kingbird is among the first visitors, 2008  
5. Stewardship volunteers Joe Carpenter and Ron Lokken 
check the one-year progress, 2009  6. Over 40 bushels of 
acorns were sown at the preserve, 2007  7. Wetland specialist 
Gary VanVreede of the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service oversaw 
the removal of drainage ditch and rebuilding a natural berm, 
2012  8. One year after the berm was constructed, sandhill 
cranes built nests in the newly restored wetland, 2013  9. Purple 
and yellow coneflowers bloom in late July and August, 2010  
10. Stewardship volunters stand proudly on the wildlife viewing 
platform they built between the prairie and wetland, 2012 
11. Tamaracks that were just 12 inches tall at planting now stand 
over 12 feet tall, 2015  12. Native forbs and prairie grasses, 2010

11
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Hiking Trails of the
Door County 
Land Trust

Trail Maps • Directions • Preserve Information

Preserving Door County’s
Finest Open Spaces & Wild Places

Door County Land Trust
PO Box 65 • Sturgeon Bay, WI  54235

920.746.1359 

www.DoorCountyLandTrust.org

Photo by Julie Schartner Kangaroo Lake Nature Preserve

The mission of the Door County Land Trust   
is to preserve, maintain and enhance lands that 

contribute signifi cantly to the scenic beauty, open 
space and ecological integrity of Door County.  

Since 1986, the Door County Land Trust has 
protected nearly 7,000 acres from Washington 

Island to the county line in Southern Door.

Join Our E� orts!
As you enjoy the Door County Land Trust’s 
nature preserves, please keep in mind that they 
exist and are open to the public because of the 
support of Door County Land Trust members. 

We invite you to join thousands of others and 
become a contributing member of the Land 
Trust.  For more information about the Land 
Trust, for membership benefi ts, or to make an 
online donation of support, visit our website. 

Let’s Hike!
Hiking Trails of the Door County Land Trust Map
Android and Apple apps may be downloaded at

www.DoorCountyLandTrust.org

4. Richter Community Forest
300 Green Bay Road, Washington Island

Protected Acres: 158         Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.7

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate on level-to-rolling 
terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail winds through a 
northern hardwood forest that includes sugar maple, 
American beech, red oak, white cedar, hemlock, white 
pine, basswood and ash.  Spring wildfl owers such as 
trillium, bellwort, downy yellow and long-spurred 
violets, Solomon’s seal, baneberry, wild sarsaparilla 
and Canada mayfl ower are found in the forest 
understory.  Trail connects to the Washington Island 
Heritage Nature Trail that is owned and maintained by 
the Town of Washington.  

Directions to the Preserve: From the ferry dock, take 
Lobdell Point Road north 0.1 miles to Green Bay Road.  
Turn left and continue 0.7 miles on Green Bay Road.  
Trailhead and preserve parking area are located on the 
right-hand side of the road at 300 Green Bay Road.

Lobdell Point R
d.

Green Bay Rd.

 100% opacity preserve area, white drop shadow

3. Detroit Harbor Nature Preserve
600 Lobdell Point Road, Washington Island

Protected Acres: 238           Miles of Hiking Trail: 0.5

Trail Rating: Easy on level terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail follows a rustic 
old logging road through a beautiful “garden” of 
ostrich and sensitive ferns and then passes through an 
impressive ridge and swale habitat dominated by old 
growth hemlock, some of the largest yellow birch found 
in Door County, sugar maple and white cedar. Canada 
yew, a declining plant species sensitive to deer browse, 
is found in the understory. Please note that the Detroit 
Harbor trail may be wet and inaccessible in spring and
after heavy rains.  

Directions to the Preserve: From the ferry dock, take 
Lobdell Point Road north 1 mile to the intersection of 
Green Bay Road and Lobdell Point Road. Turn left and 
park along the side of Green Bay Road. Trailhead is 
located at 600 Lobdell Point Road.

Gordon Ct.

Lobdell Point Rd.

Green Bay Rd.

2. Domer-Ne�  Nature Preserve 
1800 Town Line Road, Washington Island

Protected Acres: 43             Miles of Hiking Trail: 0.6

Trail Rating: Easy on level terrain 

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail loop passes through 
fi elds fi lled with shrubs and small trees where visitors 
may encounter some of the 218 recorded species of 
birds found on Washington Island.  Aviary visitors 
include Eastern kingbird, fi eld sparrow, meadowlark and 
bluebird.  Kestrels, Northern harriers and other birds of 
prey may be seen hunting in these open meadows.  The 
trail connects to the meditation trail of a neighboring 
Scandinavian chapel, the Stavkirke.

Directions to the Preserve: From the ferry dock, 
take Lobdell Point Road to Main Road.  Turn left and 
continue on Main Road to the intersection with Town 
Line Road.  Turn right and travel 0.3 miles to the 
trailhead located at 1800 Town Line Road.  Park along 
the side of the road.

Town Line Rd.

M
ain R

d.

1. Little Lake Nature Preserve
2285 Main Road, Washington Island

Protected Acres: 32           Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.25

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate on even-to-rocky terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail begins on a rocky 
ridge and gently descends into a forest dominated by
white cedar and hemlock.  The trail offers spectacular 
views of the preserve’s main feature, Little Lake, 
and over 5,500 feet of Little Lake and Green Bay 
shoreline. Wetland-loving plants such as buckbean, 
marsh bellfl ower and marsh cinquefoil thrive here as do 
waterfowl and migratory songbirds. Bald eagles, white 
pelicans and black-throated blue warblers are often 
observed here.  

Directions to the Preserve: From the ferry dock, 
take Lobdell Point Road to Main Road.  Turn left and 
continue on Main Road.  Trailhead is located at 2285 
Main Road 1.2 miles past the intersection of Main and 
Jackson Harbor Roads.  Park along the side of the road.

Little Lake

M
ai

n 
R

d.

Allouez Trl.

Boyers Bluff Rd.

8. Kangaroo Lake Nature Preserve
7912 North Maple Road

Protected Acres: 647           Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.5

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate on varied terrain with 
incline along bluff slope

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail travels eastward 
beginning on the top of the Niagara Escarpment 
and winds down to the edge of Kangaroo Lake,  
offering stunning views and opportunities for wildlife 
observation. Trail offers two loops extending northward 
through a mixed hardwood and conifer forest. While 
hiking on this preserve, it is not uncommon to observe 
rare plants and animals including bald eagle, osprey, 
Caspian tern, dorcas copper butterfl y and dwarf lake iris.

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 57 about 1.5 
miles south of Baileys Harbor, turn west onto County E.  
Travel 0.4 miles past the intersection with Logerquist Road 
to the corner of County E and North Maple Road. Turn 
right and look for preserve parking and trailhead on the 
right-hand side of the road at 7912 North Maple Road. 

N
or

th
 M

ap
le

 R
d.

Cty. E

Cty. EE

Peil Creek

7. White Cli�  Nature Preserve
8248 White Cli�  Road

Protected Acres: 103           Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.5

Trail Rating: Easy on fairly level terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail traverses an 
impressive stand of mature forest with a diverse 
understory of spring ephemerals and other plants 
including yellow lady’s slipper.  Dominant tree species 
include maple, beech, big-toothed aspen, hemlock and 
white cedar. On the southeastern portion of the trail 
system, hikers pass near the rock face and talus slope of 
the Niagara Escarpment.  

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42 about  
0.5 miles north of downtown Egg Harbor, turn west onto 
Harbor Heights Road. Travel to intersection with White 
Cliff Road and turn right.  Continue 1 mile to trailhead 
located at 8248 White Cliff Road.  Limited parking is 
available along the side of the road near the preserve 
entrance.  Additional parking is available at the public 
boat launch located northeast of the preserve entrance.

W
hi

te
 C

lif
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R
d.

Additional 
Parking

6. Ephraim Preserve at Anderson Pond
10118 Moravia Street

Protected Acres: 27             Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.0

Trail Rating: Easy on even or rocky terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail begins on top 
of an ancient cobblestone beach ridge on Moravia 
Street and descends into juniper fi elds and forest that 
surround the centerpiece of this preserve, Anderson 
Pond. The trail passes by remnants of the historic 
Anderson farmstead and also traverses the base of 
the Niagara Escarpment.  The preserve is home to 
an impressive diversity of waterfowl and other bird 
species, particularly in springtime.

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42
(Water Street) in Ephraim, turn east onto Anderson Lane 
and travel two blocks to Moravia Street. Turn left and 
look for the preserve entrance on the right-hand side of 
the road next to the split rail fence at 10118 Moravia 
Street. The Village of Ephraim allows parking only on 
the east side of Moravia Street in areas where vehicles 
can pull completely off of the road. Additional parking is 
available at public lots along Highway 42.

W
at

er
 S

t. 
(H

w
y 

42
)

Anderson Ln.

Access 
 to Preserve
 (Private Land)

M
oravia St.

5. Three Springs Nature Preserve
10442 Three Springs Road

Protected Acres: 421           Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.6

Trail Rating: Easy on fairly level terrain 

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail winds through 
open fi elds and a mixed conifer forest and passes by old 
stone fences and the historic buildings of the Erickson 
homestead of the 1800s.  Hike culminates at a viewing 
platform overlooking the springs. Scenic overlook is an 
ideal place for wildlife observation where sightings of 
sandhill cranes, herons, diving ducks and dragonfl ies 
are common.  

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42 in Sister 
Bay, turn east onto County ZZ and travel 0.5 miles past 
the intersection of County ZZ and Old Stage Road.  
Turn right onto Three Springs Road. The entrance to 
the preserve is located at 10442 Three Springs Road.  
The preserve parking area and trailhead are located 0.1 
miles past the preserve sign down the gravel lane.
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12. Sturgeon Bay Ship Canal Nature Preserve
5340 Lake Lane & 5200 Lake Lane

Lake Ln.
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Protected Acres: 445        Miles of Hiking Trail: 2.5

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate on rolling and often 
sandy terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: This trail system 
features a variety of habitats and landscapes including 
Lake Michigan beach, sand dunes, ancient ridge and 
swale shorelines, old-growth stands of hemlock and 
white pine, and open fi elds. The trail also provides 
outstanding views of the ship canal and two historic 
lighthouses.

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42/57 in 
Sturgeon Bay about 0.4 miles south of the Highway 
42/57 (Bay View) Bridge, turn south onto County U 
(Clay Banks Road). Travel 2 miles and turn left onto 
Lake Lane. The fi rst preserve parking area is 1.5 miles 
ahead on the left-hand side of the road at 5340 Lake 
Lane, just east of Barge Road. The second is located 
0.5 miles farther east at 5200 Lake Lane where the road 
ends at the junction with South Lake Michigan Drive.

11. Bay Shore Blu�  ands Nature Preserve
5454 Bay Shore Drive (County B) & 5519 Reynolds Road
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Protected Acres: 403         Miles of Hiking Trail: 2.5

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate with diffi cult, steep 
incline along bluff slope

Trail and Preserve Features: Lower trail passes
through fi elds and young forest offering stunning views 
of the waters of Green Bay as it ascends the impressive, 
fern-fi lled talus slope of the Niagara Escarpment.  The 
upper trail offers three loops through old fi elds on the 
top of the escarpment.

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42 in 
Carlsville, turn west onto Carlsville Road (County I).     
To upper trailhead: Travel 1.5 miles to Reynolds Road. 
Turn left and travel 0.7 miles to the preserve parking 
area located on the right-hand side of the road at 5519 
Reynolds Road.  To lower trailhead: Continue west on
Carlsville Road to Bay Shore Drive (County B).  Turn left 
and travel 1 mile to the preserve parking area located on 
the left-hand side of the road at 5454 Bay Shore Drive.

10. Oak Road Nature Preserve
6391 Oak Road

Protected Acres: 190           Miles of Hiking Trail: 2.9

Trail Rating: Easy on fairly level terrain

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail on the west side 
of Oak Road offers two loops that showcase a forest 
restoration project of recently planted acorns and 
seedlings, and the southern-most loop passes through 
a hardwood forest.  The loop on the east side of Oak 
Road features a prairie planting that blooms in mid-
to-late summer and the trail leads to a scenic overlook 
of the extensive seasonal wetland that fi lls with water 
each spring and becomes an annual stopping point for 
migrating waterfowl and breeding amphibians.  

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42 about 
2 miles north of Carlsville, turn east onto Sunny Slope 
Road and travel 1.5 miles to Oak Road.  Turn right onto 
Oak Road.  Preserve parking area and trailhead are 
located at 6391 Oak Road just south of the Sunny Slope 
and Oak Road intersection.
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9. Lautenbach Woods Nature Preserve
6749 County G
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Protected Acres: 151         Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.25

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate with incline along 
bluff slope

Trail and Preserve Features: Loop trail passes
through a northern hardwood forest of beech, maple 
and ash and eventually descends the rocky slope of 
the Niagara Escarpment.  The trail then traverses 
the escarpment dominated by conifers and passes an 
impressive stand of hemlock trees before gradually 
ascending back through the hardwood forest.  A 
wonderful variety of wildfl owers carpet the forest 
fl oor in springtime.  This preserve is home to many 
songbirds and visitors may also encounter raptors,   
such as the northern goshawk.

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42 about 
5 miles south of Egg Harbor, turn north onto County 
G.  Travel on County G for 0.9 miles.  Preserve parking 
area and trailhead are on the left-hand side of the road at 
6749 County G.

13. Legacy Nature Preserve at Clay Banks
1188 South Lake Michigan Drive

Protected Acres: 91           Miles of Hiking Trail: 1.25

Trail Rating: Easy-to-moderate on level terrain with 
incline along bluff slope

Trail and Preserve Features: Trail passes through 
fi elds to the edge of a bluff overlooking the waters of 
Lake Michigan. From this scenic overlook, the trail 
then descends through fi elds fi lled with milkweed and 
goldenrod to the shores of Lake Michigan. The preserve 
is a great place to observe shore birds, dragonfl ies and 
butterfl ies. 

Directions to the Preserve: From Highway 42/57 in 
Sturgeon Bay about 0.4 miles south of the Highway 
42/57 (Bay View) Bridge, turn south onto County U 
(Clay Banks Road). Travel 5 miles and turn left onto 
Salona Road.  Travel 0.5 miles to South Lake Michigan 
Drive. Turn right and continue 1.4 miles to the preserve 
parking area and trailhead located on the left-hand side 
of the road at 1188 South Lake Michigan Drive.
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Trail Map Legend

Trailhead, Parking*
Hiking Trail
Scenic Overlook

*Preserve parking areas are not maintained in winter.
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The trail at the Bay Shore 
Blufflands Nature Preserve 
will be named in honor of 
Dan Burke’s tremendous 
leadership and twenty years 
of service to the Door County 
Land Trust.

Above: Images from the 
Bay Shore Blufflands Nature 
Preserve. Protected in 2000, 
the project relied on the 
trust of supporters and was 
the most ambitious project 
to-date. The success at Bay 
Shore Blufflands propelled 
the fledgling Door County 
Land Trust on to 
ever-larger projects.

Executive Director Dan Burke 
resigned in January 2016. 
Read his letter to supporters 
at DoorCountyLandTrust.org

Dan Burke left his position as Executive Director of the Door 
County Land Trust in February for a position with the City of 
Boulder Open Space and Mountain Parks Program and the 
opportunity to be closer to family. In doing so, he took the 
gratitude and good wishes of the entire Door County and 
Wisconsin conservation communities with him. Kathy Wolff, 
president of the Board of Directors, lauded Burke for over 
twenty years of conservation work with the Land Trust. “Dan’s 
left an indelible mark on Door County. When he became 
the first full-time staff member in 1996, we were a fledgling 
organization with sixty acres preserved and little community 

support; very few people knew 
what a land trust was. One of 
Dan’s goals was to provide 
everyone living in Door County 
with a neighborhood nature 
preserve, a place to find peace 
and solace and enjoy nature 
within a short distance of their 
home. With dozens of nature 
preserves and over 7,000 acres 
now protected, we’re much 
closer to meeting that goal.” 
She adds, “Perhaps more 
important than the number 
of acres protected is the fact 
that Dan turned the Land Trust 

into a community institution. He helped raise the collective 
awareness of the fragility of our most treasured landscapes 
and our power as a community to save them.”

The capacity of the Door County Land Trust grew steadily 
under Burke’s leadership; the organization now employs ten 
professional staff members, is managed by an engaged board 
of directors, and has an annual operating budget of nearly 
$1,000,000. It also recently completed a rigorous application 
process for national accreditation through the Land Trust 
Alliance and expects to receive that designation later this year.

Burke finished his career with the Door County Land Trust on a 
high note, receiving the esteemed Conservationist of the Year 
award last September from Gathering Waters: Wisconsin’s 
Alliance for Land Trusts. Burke was recognized for his 
organization’s collective accomplishments that include working 
with more than 100 landowners, garnering the support of 2,200 
annual members and protecting community treasures like the 
Sturgeon Bay Ship Canal, Bay Shore Blufflands and Grand View 
Nature Preserves, among many others. 

At a celebratory send-off event in mid-February, Burke received 
a standing ovation from a room full of long-time friends and 
Land Trust supporters and learned that the trail at the Bay 
Shore Blufflands Nature Preserve has been named in his honor. 
The Land Trust invites all to hike the trail in the months ahead 
and enjoy part of the legacy left by a true leader and friend. 
Thank you, Dan, and happy trails!

7,000 Acres and an Immeasurable Amount of Admiration and Respect: 
Dan Burke Leaves a Legacy that Includes and Exceeds Acres Preserved
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The Door County Land Trust bids a fond farewell and offers sincere thanks to two board 
members who have been instrumental to our growth and success. 
Dave Callsen joined the Board of Directors in 2002. He held positions as Treasurer and 
President and served on the following committees: Executive, Finance and Operations, Land 
Policy, Membership and Major Gifts. As owner of Main Street Market, Dave was our ‘in-house 
wine aficionado’; his knowledge and generosity improved many a Land Trust event! Dave was 
a stalwart advocate for the Land Trust mission and played a key role in the preservation of the 
Grand View Scenic Overlook and Park in Ellison Bay. 
Since being elected to the Board in 2010, Beth Coleman served on the Executive and Board 
Development Committees and chaired the Community Membership and Outreach Committee. 
Owner of The Garden Lady, Beth was known to share valuable insights gained while digging 
in the dirt! She was a strong proponent of involving families in the Land Trust’s work and 
a driving force behind many successful new member outreach efforts to broaden our 
base of support.
We thank Dave and Beth for their years of dedication and service.

In January 2016, new members Barbara Frank and Kevin Nordahl were elected to the Board. 
Each brings a wealth of professional experience and a passion for conservation.
Barbara Frank is a retired journalist with experience in newspaper work, public relations, 
marketing research, and teaching.  She grew up in the Milwaukee area and returned there 
with her husband in 2003 after living in Cincinnati, OH, the Chicago area, and Summit, NJ.  
They have two sons and five grandchildren. She has been a Chambers Island resident since 
1980 and is active in the Chambers Island Nature Preserve project. She loves the beauty and 
the people of Door County. Barbara is active in environmental conservation in Milwaukee.  
She is a graduate of Northwestern University’s Medill School of Journalism and has a master’s 
degree from Drew University.
Kevin Nordahl is a lifelong Door County resident who currently lives in Baileys Harbor with 
his wife Karen and two young children, Aria and Kai, in a restored farmhouse across the road 
from the Neuman conservation easement—the Door County Land Trust’s first property. Kevin 
received his BA in English from UW-Madison in 1993. He is a Broker/Partner at True North Real 
Estate having established the company in 2007 after eleven years in the real estate business. 
August of 2016 will mark Kevin’s twenty-year point in his Door County real estate career. 
Retaining the authenticity and natural beauty of Door County were paramount in the founding 
principles of his firm and something his four partners in business readily embrace. He is eager 
to serve the Door County Land Trust board in the continuance of its mission of preservation.
Welcome aboard Barbara and Kevin!

A Wealth of Experience...Board of Directors
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Leaving a Legacy of Land 
There are fewer and fewer places like Door County in the world. 
We have an opportunity and an obligation to future generations 
to identify, protect and care for the special places that make 
Door County one of the most inspiring places to live and visit. 
The inclusion of the Land Trust in your estate plan creates a 
lasting legacy. 

By making a gift to the Door County Land Trust through your will 
or beneficiary designation, you will be welcomed into the Legacy 
Circle, a group of our benefactors who have indicated that the 
Land Trust has been included in their estate plans. If you would like 
more information about Legacy Circle or have already included the 
Door County Land Trust in your estate plans, please let us know by 
calling Development Director Susan Gould, (920)746-1359. 

Legacy Circle Members
Anderson, Robert C
Anonymous (4)
Aufrere-Sebetic, Jacqueline Leonie
Barrett, Jean and Nevalainen, David
Beadell, Priscilla and Anthony
Bell, Hugh and Joyce
Blanton, James and Barbara
Burton, Paul and Frances
Bussard, Ken
CaJacob, Claire and DuMont, Debra
Callsen, Dave and Vonnie
Collins, Dan and Aten, Nancy
Conroy, Peter and Beverly Ann
Cooper, Terrie
Cross, Jerry and Steffens, Jayne
Deschler, Peter and Gina
Dimberg, Lyn
Donegan, Sharon
Duffy, Susan
Friedl, Mike and Carolyn

Fundingsland, Donald W
Gerrits, Dottie
Hansotia, Phil and Marilyn
Heveran, Edward and Janet
Hoehn, James L and Goldberg, Nancy J
Jacobson, Rod and Jean
Klepp, Dottie
Klimaitis, Ron and Dougherty, Gloria
Klug, Karl and Lucy
Knox, Robert W and Schlott, Kathryn E
Kokes, Dan and Jeannie
Kress, Billie
Laatsch, Bill and Hunter, Fran
Larson, Richard and Roberta
Leavitt, Mitch and Jean
Lester, Jim and Barbee
Lokken, Ron and Judy
Luker, Donald R
Lukes, Charlotte
Madden, Michael and Barbara

Miller, Ed and Sandy
Miller, Kenneth and Glenda
Morris, Greg and Terry
Nowak, Peter and Jean
Perry, Kerry
Propsom, Rich and Bruesch, Jane
Schultz, Craig and Sandy
Schwengel, Jim and Judy
Seagard, Tom and Kozma, Brigitte
Seville, Joseph and Linda
Standish, Michael and Mary
Turner, John and Judy
Vanden Houten, Dale and Scott, 

Richard
Walwark, James and Polly
Wilson, Karen
Wissink, Steve and Janet
Wittenkeller, Al and Judy
Yancey, John and Karen
Youell, Sylvia

In Honor of Don and Brigid Krutek
Krutek, Paul and Fran

In Honor of Karen Mathewson
Lubing, Martha

In Honor of Dave and Colette McDonough
McDonough, Emilie

In Honor of The Larry Moreland Family
Meyerhofer Family, Guy and Sara

In Honor of Barbara Morgan and Deanna 
D’Abbraccio

Erion Foundation
In Honor of the Morris Families

Fields, Chuck and Carolyn
In Honor of Yvonne Olson’s 95th birthday

Witt, Gene and Carmen
In Honor of Johanna Parkes

Stenger, Michele and Gracz, Mike
In Honor of Sandra Place

Harrer, Bernie and Schab, Lisa
In Appreciation of Nancy Prange Photography

Berns, Donald and Linda
In Honor of Paul Regnier

Bremer, James and O’Brien-Bremer, 
Margaret

In Honor of Maureen Riopelle and Robin 
Baliszewski

Wilson, Sara
In Honor of Nancy Saulsbury

Bliss, Gail
In Honor of Ruby Shemanske

Worrell, Jenny and Wicklund, Joel
In Honor of Joseph Starck

Starck, Mary
In Honor of John C Turner

Strauch, Dave and Marie
In Honor of Bill and Barbara Urbrock

Urbrock, Stephen
In Honor of Mark Walters

Fletcher, Robert and Suzanne
In Honor of Arnie Widen on Father’s Day

Chisolm, Sally

Memorials
In Memory of Mary Lee Benson

Anderson, Bob and Wade, Cheena
Batiste, John
Benson, Adam and Linnea
Benson, Don

Bequests
Pomerance, Gene

Tributes
In Honor of Dick and Joan Baudhuin

Anonymous 
In Honor of Ann and Jeff Berner

Classen, Peter and Barbara 
In Honor of James and Trisha Black

Short, Shirla
In Honor of Joel and Mary Ann Blahnik

Blahnik, Jon and Christianna
In Honor of the Frank and Brumder Families

Brevard, Mary
In Honor of Nancy Ciezki and Diane Kostecke

Boodman, Sandra
Dane, Susanne
Danky, James
Gill, James
Karan, Joan
Kinosian, Laurel
Kostecke, Keith and Jann
Sanker, Mary
Sengstock, Elena Kostecke
Skyles, Ada
Thompson, Craig and Mary
Wray, Brad and Garrett, Joanne

In Honor of Jerry and Jayne Cross
Murphy, Terry

In Honor of Robert Fletcher’s Woodworking 
Skills

Laird, Ben and Rintelman, Mary Jane
In Honor of Van and Hildy Gathany

Gathany, Kristen
In Honor Ed and Nancy Hamilton

Sant, Tyler
In Honor of Marilyn Hansotia

Hansotia, Shirene
In Honor of Stuart Hatch and Kara Holtzman

Hatch, Gillian 
In Honor of the Marriage of Don Hunter and Lew 

Lampiris
Donegan, Sharon

In Honor of The Marriage of Kathy Kant and Jim 
Jaeschke

Kant, Karen
In Honor of Alicia Kersebet

Burress, Dick and Jane

Gifts received between January 1, 2015, and December 31, 2015
Bequests, Memorials and Tributes

Legacy Circle

12        Landings - Spring, 2016



In Memory of Mary Lee Benson (continued)
Berggren, Janet and Ken
Dahl, Barb
Docter, Joe and Gretchen
Fanning, Kimberly
Fittshur, Scott and Priscilla
Hokanson, Jon and Jenny
Hubbs, Jennifer
Kreiter, Jerry and Georgeann
London, Annique
Peterson, Fred and Jan
Seidelmann, Dave and Jill
Siebel, Barbara
Walker, Richard and Melissa
Yancey, John and Karen 

In Memory of Chuck and Marian Banks
Schoenfeld, David and Green, Candice

In Memory of Don Blanchard
Blanchard, Pam

In Memory of Rodney Bohn
Allen, Edson and Loretta
Parsons, Bill and Betty

In Memory of William G Bruns
Bruns, David

In Memory of Marion Burkart
Burkart, Teresa and Paulson, Michael

In Memory of Our Brother Skip
The Ford and Christensen Family

In Memory of Warren and Jean Dewalt
True North Real Estate

In Memory of Tim Ewaskowitz
Ewaskowitz, Jeff

In Memory of Professor Edwin R Fitzgerald
Mueller, Peter

In Memory of Jim Fosdick
Lenehan, Roma

In Memory of Katherine Freyman
Klimaitis, Ron and Dougherty, Gloria

In Memory of Lloyd Gerrits
Andrae, Dan and Marjorie
Anonymous
Conard, Larry and Rita
Counihan, Tim and Kim
Emmerling, Mark and Miller, Kris
Francois, Steve and Deb
Gerrits, Dottie
Krapf, Wiley and Roselyn
Lukes, Roy and Charlotte
Lunney, James
Quinn, Kelly and Karen
Rasmussen, K and Lawniczak, K
Wood, Agnes
Wood, Carol

In Memory of Chris Guenther
Rix, Bill and Jerri

In Memory of John Hammen
Bangert, Suzanne

Bequests, Memorials and Tributes In Memory of John Hammen (continued)
Bishop, Robert and Laura
Boelter, Barbara
Brown, Perry and Cheryl
Erdmann, Jon
Fox, Kevin
Gloe, Nancy
Miske, Julie and family
Pecus, Tom and Julie
Robert and Michelle Burmeister, Jr
Schubbe, Jonathan and Natalie
Simpson, Mona
Taylor, Thomas

In Memory of Mark Homan
Cance, John and Iris

In Memory of Scott Isaacson
Frey, Fred and Barb

In Memory of Marietta Landwehr
Callsen, Dave and Vonnie

In Memory of Bunny Lang
Rix, Bill and Jerri

In Memory of Terry Lappin
Allen, Jim and Judy
Lumsden, Sharon

In Memory of Tom Manthey
Rix, Bill and Jerri

In Memory of Arlin Matula
Urbrock, Bill and Barbara

In Memory of Natalie Marcon
Marcon, Fred R

In Memory of Emma Myer
Budzak, Lynn

In Memory of Kathleen Pfister
Fisher, Ellen

In Memory of Janice Pfingsten
Falcon, Cindy

In Memory of Fred Reckrey
Saunders, Mark

In Memory of John and Edna Ruckert
Kissel, Robert and Beverly

In Memory of Jim Sargent
Largay Travel
Anonymous

In Memory of Clara Schoof
Baricevic, Luka and Veronica
Bayley, Brian
De Cleene, James and Yvonne
Employees at Muskego Post Office
Galginaitis, Dan and Bonnie
Hawkins, Judith
Holtz, Ralph and Diane
Kazmierczak, Nancy
Kososki, Joseph and Rosemary
Krueger, Bernard
Mahlberg, Paul and Marilyn
Neumann, Jeff and Carol
Noguera, April

In Memory of Clara Schoof  (continued)
Schneider, Thomas and Jane
Schoof, Jonathan
Schoof, Tamara Su
Schoofs, Francis and Debra
Schrank, Wilbert and Lois
Sobczyk, Bryan and Sandau, Candace
Voss, Thomas and Ellen
Wallace, Linda

In Memory of Esther
Seaver, Nona

In Memory of Tim Shaw
Akin, Jack and Susan
Anonymous
Denk, Tony and Debra
Green, Kathy
Jensen, Stephen and Kathryn
Michalski, Karen
O’Reilly, Lance and Julie
Potts, Terry and Heather
Schroeter, Timothy
Schwartz, Duane and Nebel, Marsha
Shaw, Robert and Cindy
Tessmann, Carl and Barbara
Zwiefelhofer, Peter and Sarah

In Memory of Bill Siebel
Craig, Will and Ginny
Kniffin, Craig and Doctors, Rachel

In Memory of Herald “Smitty” Smith
Finger, Jack and Diane

In Memory of Driver Tong
Tong, Nancy

In Memory of Helen Rose Walther
Baker, Carol
Bennett, Bruce
O’Hagan, Pat and Karen
Pohlman, Robert and Judith
Schmidt, Judith

In Memory of John Wilson
Ashe, Betty
Bresnahan, Dan and Peg
Burke, Dan, Heidi, Makenzie and Nathan
Ferraro, Robert and Melinda
Fiorato, Tony and Cathy
Goetz, Judith
Hansotia, Phil and Marilyn
Kiehnau, Dan and Pat
Lokken, Ron and Judy
Merline, Robert and Linda
Munch, John and Nancy
Neuman, Juliana
Scholz, Carl and Ruth
Schulze, Gary and Beverly
Tertadian, Carol
Tilton, Dave and Oeler, Paula
Viste, Jerome
Wall, Cliff

In Memory of Helen and RD Wright
Stenger, Michele and Gracz, Mike

Land Acquisition Fund
The Land Acquisition Fund provides the financial resources 
for the purchase of high priority properties in need of 
protection, allowing the Land Trust to respond quickly to 
opportunities to establish new nature preserves or expand 
existing preserves. Established in 2015, this fund supports 
land transactions when timing is of the essence, but is also 
invested and grown to support future projects.  

To make a gift to the Land Acquisition Fund, visit our 
website or call Development Director Susan Gould, 
(920)746-1359.

Alt, Tom and Sue
Anonymous (2)
Basten, Lee and Susan
Black, Jim and Patricia
Blackwood, Thomas and Joan
Blankenburg, Ralph and Kathy
Blietz, Bruce and Bev
Bock, Barbara
Bultman, David and Marge
Burton, Frances and Paul
Callsen, Dave and Vonnie
Coleman, Beth and Wessel, Curt
Davis, Rob
Donegan, Sharon
Dull, Charles and Joanne
Engelke, Dan and Jean
Finger, Jack and Diane
Francik, Jeffrey
Frank, Rick and Barbara
Gathering Waters Land Trust Council
Gerrits, Dottie
Geyer, Phyllis
Glenn, Bill and Mardi
Goodner, Dale and Mary
Hake, Bruce and Donna
Hammerberg, Wally and Norma
Henderson, Doug and Barbara
Hermann, John and Dolores
Ironwood Foundation
Jacobson, Rod and Jean
Janning, Jim and Donna
Johnson, Albert and Cynthia

Klimaitis, Ron and Dougherty, Gloria
Klug, Karl and Lucy
Lange, Jeff and Brenda
Larsen, Bob and Sara
Lewis, Lloyd
Lokken, Ron and Judy
Mahlberg, Paul and Marilyn
Martin, Mark and Sue Foote
Merline, Robert and Linda
Murray, Bob and Faith
Musolf, Gene and Bea
Neuman, Juliana
Newkirk, Martha
Ottum, Jeff and Barb
Parsons, Bill and Betty
Pelto, Mike and Kathy
Rossman, Cinnamon
Schartner, Julie
Scholz, Carl and Ruth
Seiler, Lois
Siegel, Ginny and Ross
Stiefel, John
Stone, Tim and Sue
Urbrock, Bill and Barbara
Vermillion, David and Meg
Watson, Rob and Picken, Judy
Widen, Arnie and Judy
Wilkinson, Jim and Karen
Williams, Lou and Moster, Mary
Wolff, Bill and Kathy
Youngsteadt, Duane and Leslie

Gifts to the Land Acquisition Fund 
in Honor of Dan Burke
Gifts received between February 1, 2016, and March 15, 2016
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We thank the following donors who, in partnership with the 
Door County Land Trust, help protect the special places of 

Door County.

Welcome to our new supporters! Donor names listed in bold type 
made their first contribution to the Land Trust in 2015.

2015 Financial Supporters
Total contributions received during 2015

$10,000 and above
Anonymous
John C Bock Foundation
Callsen, Dave and Vonnie
Bernal T Chomeau Private 

Foundation
Diekman, Don and Marianne
Dwyer, Duane and Dorothea
Fiedler, Jessie
Fletcher, Robert and Suzanne
Foster, Peg
Friedl, Mike and Carolyn
Geyer, Phyllis
Haggerty, Mike and Jeanie
Kessler, Dennis and Barbara
Knowles-Nelson Stewardship Fund
Krebs, Marty and Alice
Land Trust Alliance
Lester, Jim and Barbee
Naber, Sarah
Rogers, Pete and Fawn
Schmitz, Michael and Jeanne
Steffen, Michael
Stone, Tim and Sue
Thrivent Choice
Trainer Family Foundation
David V Uihlein Foundation
Uihlein, Lynde B
Uihlein, Margery
Robert A Uihlein Foundation Inc.
Vanderson, William and 
	 Gehrke, Christina

$1,000 – $9,999
Ambuel, Bruce and Helen
Anderson, Charles and Mary
Anonymous (7)
Arey, Virginia
Baer, Charles and Stephanie
Barrett, Jean
Batzli, George and Sandra
Baylake Bank

Ericson, Anne
Erion Foundation
Ferrella, Thomas
Finger, Jack and Diane
Fiorato, Tony and Cathy
Fletcher, Grant and Keeter, Laura
Foote, Peter and Wilson, Robin
Ford, Pat and Diane
Frank, Rick and Barbara
Franklin, Larry and Cissie
The Arthur J Gallagher Foundation
Gerrits, Dottie
Gould, Spencer and Barbara
Grelck, Dick and Carol
Guenzel, Bill and Jo
Hake, Bruce and Donna
Hansen, Charles
Harlan, Bob and Madeline
Harling, John and Lee Ann
Heim, Paul J and Watkins, Julie
Hermann, John and Dolores
Herreman, Nita
Marian Hislop Charitable Lead Trust
Hitt, Brad and Karol
Hoehn, Jim L and Goldberg, Nancy J
Hollingshead, Jon and Judy
Ingwersen, Jim and Phyllis
Island Lavender LLC
Jacobson, Rod and Jean
Janning, Jim and Donna
Keen, Dave and Perkins, Judy
Keller, Bob and Paula
Keller, Chuck and Carol
Kennedy, Patrick
Kimbell, Alan and Anne
Klein, Michael and Maureen
Klug, Karl Jr
Klug, Karl and Lucy
Kress, Billie
Kuehn, Gregg and Kathy
Kuester, Dennis and Sandy
Laird, Ben and Rintelman, Mary Jane
Lanser, Brian and Sue
Larson, Richard and Roberta
Lecy, Mark and Deana

Pinkert Law Firm LLP
Reinders, Craig
Reynolds, Jean
Reza, Naseem and Lou
Richards, Jim and Marianne
Riopelle, Maureen and 
	 Baliszewski, Robin
Roenigk, Randy and Julie
Ross, Mason and Julie
Rutabaga Paddlesports LLC
Sankey, Peg
Sargent Family Foundation
Schlick, Toby and Valerie
Seiler, Lois
Sensenbrenner, James and Carol
Siebel, Barbara
The Silberman Fund of The Chicago 

Community Foundation
Spitzley, John and Judy
Squier, Robin
Standish, Michael and Mary
Stanley, Emmy and Steve
Stenger, Michele and Gracz, Mike
Stonecipher, Ray
Sutton, Joy
Taylor, Gene and JoAnne
Telfer, Lee and Ruth and 
	 Wiltse, Curtis and Roxanne
Thilenius, Otto and Elsbeth
Thilly, Roy and Mary
Thrivent Financial, Grace Rossman CFP
The TJM/VPM Fund of Akron 

Community Foundation
Turriff, Tom and Jo Ann
Vichick, Greg and Wendy
Walker, Bill and Sunshine
Walwark, James and Polly
Warch, Margot
Warner, David and Rose

Beadell, Priscilla and Anthony
Becker, Bruce and Patty
Becker, Carl and Susan
Bednarowski, Keith and Mary
Bell, Steve and Susan
Benson, Adam and Linnea
Bero, Robert and Judy
Black, Jim and Patricia
Blacksmith Inn
Blahnik Investment Group
Blahnik, Jon and Christianna
Bramsen, John and Norma
Brezan, Barry
Hugh and Helena Brogan Foundation
Brumder, Fritz
Brumder, Robo and Kathy
Bunning, Jim and Barbara
Burton, Frances and Paul
Cady, Bonnie
Calkins, William and Priscilla
Callen, Chris and Katie
Cambium Asset Management LLC
Carl, Rudy and Patricia
Chomeau, Doug and Mary
Classen, Peter and Barbara
Classon, Karen
Collins, Dan and Aten, Nancy
Colton, Erv and Bev
Conner, Dick and Kit
Connolly Family 
	 Charitable Foundation
Conroy, Peter and Beverly Ann
Conta, Dennis and Deborah
Karen & Andrew Cook 
	 Charitable Fund
The Cordon Family Foundation
Daniel, David and Janet
Davis, Bob and Nancy
Davis, Dwight and Linda
DeNardo, Tony and Donna
Deschler, Peter and Gina
Doerr, David and Marilyn
Donegan, Sharon
Eccles Family Foundation
Joel Eggert DDS SC

Leonard, Marce
Lewis, Elmer and Ann
Licata, Anthony and Judith
Lindsay, Bill and Sue
Lindstrand, Keith and Katherine
The Lisle Family Foundation Fund of 

The Greater Green Bay 
	 Community Foundation
Lokken, Ron and Judy
Lukes, Roy and Charlotte
Main Street Market
Marcon, Fred
Marcon, Michael and Mary
Marshall, Elaine
The Rev Mark G Matzke Family
McCarty, Neil and Pat
McCoy, Mike and Marge
McDonald, Kevin and Wanda
McGinnis, John and Lana
Mead Witter Foundation Inc.
Medtronic
Ministry Door County Medical Center
MMG Foundation Inc.
Moline, Ron and Barbara
Moore, Tom and Kathie
Morgan Stanley
Munch, John and Nancy
Nell, Patricia
Northrop, Steve and Kaaren
Olander, Ron and Lori
Olin, Joyce
Olson, Bruce and Carol
Olson, David and Fritsche, Claire
Olson, Ted and Lady
Orner, William
Ottum, Jeff and Barb
Parkes, Johanna
Parsons, Bill and Betty
Peterson, Scott and Desenis, Judy

Watson, Rob and Picken, Judy
Weltmer, Gretel
Wenberg, David and Brenda
White Gull Inn
Wilson, John Jr
Wilson, Karen
The Wisconsin Land Fund of The 

Greater Green Bay 
	 Community Foundation
Wolff, Bill and Kathy
Yancey, John and Karen
Youell, Sylvia

$500 – $999
Alexander, Duncan and Keane, Kit
Anderson, Henry
Anderson, Stefan and Joan
Andrae, Dan and Marjorie
Anonymous (2)
Augustian, Chris and Billina
Barrie, Tom and Sue
Blackburn, Robert and Kay
Blankenburg, Ralph and Kathy
Blanton, James and Barbara
Bowman, John and Kay
Braun, Amy
Brevard, Mary
Brodd, Mike and Judy
Brown, Karen and Kirk
Budzak, Lynn
Bultman, David and Marge
Burke, Dan, Heidi, 
	 Makenzie and Nathan
Butler, Jill
Carter, Richard
Chapman, Donald and Debra
Chowdhury, Mofazzal and Audrey
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Hepburn, Jim and Mal
Holub, Greg and Mary
Ironwood Foundation
Johnson, Albert and Cynthia
Johnson, David and Mel
Johnston, Mike and LeTourneau, Sara
Kane, Ralph and Gretchen
Keith, Lloyd and Inge
Keller, Tom and Marge
Kinney, Jim and Susan
Kissel, Robert and Beverly
Klimaitis, Ron and Dougherty, Gloria
Knueppel, Paul and Barbara
Koutnik, Ed and Cindy
Kruse, Steven and Cady-Kruse, Nell
Kurtz, Jim and Becki
Larsen, Bob and Sara
Larson, Eric and Lewis, Susan
Lecy, Jerry
The Lynch Family Fund of The 

Madison Community Foundation
Mahlberg, Paul and Marilyn
Maloney, Ron and Pam
Manthey, Karl and Betty
Martin, Marcia
Mazeski, Conrad and Kelly
McCarthy, Chip and Mary Jo
McGurk, Lincoln and Florence
McLaughlin, Rick and Joan
McLeish, Ken and Chris
McMillan, Florence
Meissner, David and Marion
Meyerhofer Family, Guy and Sara
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
Miller, Ed and Sandy
Molnar, Alex and Lindquist, Barbara
Mullaney, Pat and Gail
Mutchler, Keith and Sherry
Myerson, Robert and Carla

Ciezki, Nancy and Kostecke, Diane
Claggett, Tom and Meg
Coffman, Scott and Debra
Colburn, Marshall and Arlene
Cramer, Ward and Judy
Cross, David and Fagan, Joan
Cubar, Susan and Jordan, Tom
D’Abbraccio, Deanna and 
	 Morgan, Barbara
Dagon, Russell and Sandy
Debenham, Dave and Barb
Deutsch, Harold and Regine
DeWitt, David and Julie
DiBuono, John and JoAnn
Dineen, Dan and Linda
Door Islands Bird Festival
Douthitt, Jack and Michelle Zimmer MD
Drake, Merton and Carol
English, John and Claranne
Enright, William
Fehring, Larry and Liz
Feist, Tim and Braatz, Laurel
Fiedler, Carol and Therien, Claude
Fisher, Ellen
Fitzgerald, Barbara
Foster, Terry and Ginny
Fredrick, Richard and Jane
Fritz, Don
Frudden, Bruce and Grace
Fuhrmann, Don and Barbara
Glenn, Bill and Mardi
Google Matching Gift Program
Greenfeldt, Eric and Barbara
Hammerberg, Wally and Norma
Hansotia, Phil and Marilyn
Haswell, Anthony
Haus, David and Jill
Heeringa, Don and Coggin
Hendrickson, Duane

Nelson, Bruce and Cindy
Neumann, Bill and Char
Nooyen, Steve and Kristi
O’Brien, Frances
Parks, Bob and Cathi
Perry, Kerry
Petrie, Pete and Lucia
Place, Sandra
Polzin, Donald and Jacqueline
The Kent and Kristin Powley Family 

Fund of The Fox Valley Region 
Community Foundation

Przybylo, Jay
Radtke, Al and Sue
Rakoczy, Joe and Marie
Rifenberg, Ann and Zahn, Barb
Roper, Gowen and Squier, Susan
Roppuld, Paul and Marianne
Rowley, Gordon and Naomi
Russell, Stan and Dorothy
Sandor, Bela and Ruth
Schultz, Craig and Sandy
Schwartz, Carl and Barbara
Sedar, Jo
Sherman, Gerald and Lipp, Carolyn
Smythe, Dick and Mary
Sterner, Frank and Elsa
Straubel, Jeff and Carol
Sunnypoint Landscape
Surbaugh, William and Cheryl
Utley, Bill and Phyllis
Van Lanen, Jack and Fran
Vanden Houten, Dale and 
	 Scott, Richard
Wake, Brian and Joan
Wick, Tim and Cindy
Widder, Tripp and Nancy
Wilcox, Jock and Karen
Wilder, Nick

Door County Eye Associates
Door County Nature Works
Dougherty, Tom and Linda
Dramm, Kurt and Marlene
Drouet, Michael and Christina
Dull, Charles and Joanne
Eades, Alan and Virginia
Eagle Harbor Inn
Eccles, Margaret
EcoDoor LLC
Ecology Sports
Edgewood Orchard Galleries
Eley, Salli
Fallucca, Laurie
Fedenia, Sue and Stanley, Jeff
Feeco International Foundation Inc.
Ficken, Millicent S
Filosa, John and Roach, Cathaleen
Fitzgerald, Carolyn
Francik, Jeffrey
Frey, Fred and Barb
Freyman, Bill and Sarah
Gadient, Stephen and Margaret
Garrity, Dennis and Susan
Gauger, Stephen and Aimee
Gesme, John and Person, Colleen
Gills Rock Stoneware
Gimelli, Giorgio
Girolamo, Tom and Kathy
The Goldammer Family 
	 Foundation Inc.
Gomoll, Thomas
Guenther, John
Harsch, Roy and Leslie
Hartman, Bill and Mary
Hauser, John and Laurel
Hauser, Richard and Carrie
Hawley, Robert and Blahnik, Jennifer
Hayes, Howard and Charlotte
Hays, Bob and Donna
Hein, Marilyn
Hellyer, Walter and Jeanee
Hickey, Dave and Pat
Hilbert, Roger
Hillner, Ed and Nancy
Hody, Eugene
Holland, Jim and Jackie
Holly, Mike and Deb
Hoppa, George and Nancy
Hoyem, David and Carole
Hubing, Dan and Kathy
Huff, Christopher
Impressions Printing and Graphics Inc.
Jauquet, Jim and Andrea
Joe Jo’s Pizza and Gelato
Johnson, Arlene J
Johnson, Dennis and Janet
Kaercher, Ray and Susan
Kaldor, Dennis and Patricia
Kalmbach, Charles and Lois

Wilson, Doug and Vicki
Witt, Gene and Carmen
Yard, Albert and Valerie
Young, James and Margaret
Zimmer, Fred and Diane

$250 – $499
Ahlbeck, Dirk and Tracy
Alexander, Betty
Alexander, Kenneth and Mary Ellen
Allen, Edson and Loretta
Allen, Mark and Fisher, Judith
Alt, Tom and Sue
Anderson, Greg and Mary
Arduser, Bruce and Jane
Armstrong, Lloyd and Susan
Aulabaugh, Norman and Carol
Auricchio, Errico and Patrizio
Axelrod, Jon and Susan
Bacon, Lee and Inge
Barounis, Tom and Diane
Bauhs, Richard
The Bell Family Fund of The Madison 

Community Foundation 
Berns, Donald and Linda
Bhatheja, Alexis
Blackwood, Thomas and Joan
Blanchard, Pam
Bleser, Helen
Blietz, Bruce and Bev
Blue Dolphin House
Boldt, Oscar and Pat
Bosworth, Bob and Wendy
Boyd, Ken and Carol
Brogan, Bob
Brophy, Michael and Debra
Brorson, Jon and Linda
Budzak, Archie and Kathe
Bultman, Tim and Ruth
Burke, Ned and Mary
Bussard, Ken
Canter, Richard and Sharon
Capp, Stephen and Carol
Carmen, Sam and Vicky
Christensen, John and Mary
Coleman, Beth and Wessel, Curt
Cowan, Karen
Craig, Will and Ginny
Cummings, James and Lisa
Czarnecki, Nancy
Dammon, Ronald and Candace
Davis, Dr Carleton and Kathleen
Davis, Rob
DeLisle, Becky
Derksen, Jon and Susan
Doneff, Robert and Lynn
Donovan, Ron and Chris
Donovan, Tom and Linda

Kaufman, Larry and Marie
Kerscher, Tom and Lynley
Klein, Herb and Bonnivier, Cal
Krol, Gary and Ekaterina
Kupper, John and Koestring, Janet
Mitchell F and Carol J Kwaterski Fund
LaBorde, John and Lisa
Lacy, Mary Pauly
Lacy, Tom and Jane
Landwehr, John
Larson, James and Susan
Lees, Lynn
Lengh, Robert and Carolyn
Lesica, Mike and Julie
Levi, John and Jill
Lewis, Lloyd
Lhost, John and Cynthia
Lindahl, Bob
Lockhart, Alex and Helene
Loewi, Helen
Dr John Ludwigsen DDS and 
	 Dr Timothy Tishler DDS
Luker, Don and Lynne
Lundquist, John and Mary Ann
Lyons, Timothy and Julie
Mack, David
Madel, Melvin and Margaret
Marlett, Myron and Pat
Matson, Jim and Sue
Mazurkiewicz, Mike and Carol
McAninch, James and Susan
McCoy, Bob and Sharon
McCutcheon, Mike and Windsor
McDonough, Dave and Colette
McKie, Eldon and Kathryn
Jane McKie and David Zuhlke 

Charitable Fund
McNamara, Daniel and Debby
Mcnutt, Rick and Gail
Mead, Chuck
Meyer, David and Corinne
Moore, Chris and Sheri
Movall, Ed and Chris
Nelson, Joanne
Neuman, Paul
Nielsen, Camilla
Nottleson, Neal and Gerry
Olsen, Lawrence and Lynn
O’Mara, Brian and Debbie
Panzer, Fred and Sandy
Parrish, Todd and Shelley
Paschen, Douglas and Terry
Pelto, Mike and Kathy
Pentecost, Ed and Erny
Pescheret, Marc and Kathleen
Peters, Stefan and Glenna
Pojunas, Kathleen
Pope, Rex and Linda
Popiel, Michael and Sharon
Potts, Greg and Marilyn

Paddlers tour Lost Lake during the Festival of Nature, a collaborative 
outing series hosted by Door County conservation partners
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2015 Financial Supporters
Total contributions received during 2015

Ranta, Bruce and Lyn
Reichwald, Harry and Carla
Richards, Bob and Nancy
Rosecky, Mary
Ross Estate Planning
Rothschild, Ann
Rotilie, John and Susan
Sandlund, Dave and Pat
Sannes, Randy and Sandy
Sauter, Martha
Schaars, Bill and Mary Jo
Schaper, John and Susan
Schaulis, Dan and Cindy
Schmeltz, Tony and Barbara
Schoenfeld, David and Green, Candice
Schuldt, John and Moore, Mary
Schultz, Jim and Ginny
Schulze, Gary and Beverly
Schwartz, Harry and Chris
Shadle, Neil and Lillie May
Sheard, Bart and Linda
Shields, Walt and Tiggy
Siegel, Catherine
Siegel, Ginny and Ross
Sigmann, Peter and Jeannie
Simpson, Kenneth
Smith, Neil and Barbara
Stanley, Jerrel and Judy
Stenger Dobyns, Alicia and 
	 Dobyns, Vince
Stiefel, John
Stock, Tom and Mary Jo
Sullivan, Maury and Ann
Swanson, John and Deanna
Sweeney, Michael and Barbara
Szuberla, Wayne and Geri
Temple, Vic and Ginny
Tencate, Chuck and Lana
Terra Cottages
The Garden Lady
Thompson, Doris L

Zimmer, John and Bernie
Zimmerman, Steve and Jan
Zuckerman, David and Madsen, Judy

$150 – $249
5th and Jefferson Coffee House
Abrahamson, Theo and Jan  
Acker, Fred and Cindy  
Agnew, Bob and Marge  
Aik, Betty  
Ames, John and Betty  
Anderson, Jim and Jane  
Anonymous (2)
Axelrod, Roberta  
Bartolini, Vickie  
Basten, Lee and Susan  
Bauer, Tim and Barb  
Bay Ridge Golf Corp  
Bearman, Ken and Larsen, Karla  
Beerntsen, Tom and Penny  
Bennett, Tom and Nancy  
Benson, Don  
The Avram Berk Charitable Fund of 

The Greater Green Bay 
	 Community Foundation  
Bonovich, Sarah and Brian  
Bosman, Julie
Bremer, James and 
	 O’Brien-Bremer, Margaret
Bresnahan, Julia  
Brogan, Julie  
Brown, Robert and Kathleen  
Buckingham, Barbara  
Byers, Tim and Cindy  
Cagle, James and Mc Cabe, Katherine  
Campbell, John and Kathy  
Cance, John and Iris  
Carey, George and Linda  
Carpenter, Joe  

Hanson, Jon and Bonnie  
Holman, Dave and Barbara  
Hubbard, Ron and Bev  
Isensee, Karen
Johnson, Ingert  
Johnson, Nancy and Tom  
Jordal, David and Hinkston, Linda  
Judd, Robert and Martha  
Just, Hal and Nancy  
Kalupa, Tony and Linda  
Kane, Terrence and Judith  
Karch, Michael and 
	 Reverend Katherine  
Kiehnau, Dan and Pat  
Kierstyn, John and Karen  
Kimberly Clark Foundation  
Klatt, Mel and Shirley  
Klein, Gabriella
Klepp, Dottie  
Klug Associates Inc.  
Knabel, Mark and Mary  
Konetzke, Steven and Carol  
Kopecky, Rob and Cheryl  
Kosky, Bob and Judy  
Krainak, Mike and Farber, Janet  
Krapf, Wiley and Roselyn  
Kress, James  
Kubicz, Agnes  
Kurtz, Gary and Nancy  
Laba, Cathy and Wally  
Laird, Emily and Schafer, Eric  
Laitner, Ted and Nancy  
Lappin, Marilyn  
Larson, Paul and Corky  
Lauter, Charles and Estella  
The Lauter and Passananti Family  
Lavell, Stephen and Parker, Cheryl  
Lawler, Elizabeth  
Lawson, John and Anderson, Gail  
Leavitt, Mitch and Jean  
Lee, John and Claire  
Lehman, Jim  
Leonard, Richard  
Lockwood, Margaret and 
	 Walker, Allin  
Lubbers, Ben  
Lucibello, Ann  
MacKinney, Arthur and Lois  
Marquis, Robert and Kelly, Carol  
Martin, Mark and Foote, Sue  
Mathewson, Randy and Karen  
McCarty, Patrick and Leslie  
McDermid, Debbie  
McDonald, Marilyn  
McHolland, Jim and Cass  
Miller, James  
Miller, Keith and Christine  
Mitchell, Judith  
Moegenburg, Pete and Laura  
Moon, Alan and Christine  

Thurman, Tom and Barbara
Thurow, Dave and Posy
Tishler, Bill and Betsy
Toth, Susan and Peirce, Nancy Jane
Tranquilli, Bill and Sue
Trellue, Ron and Patty
Troutman, Bryan and Diane
True North Real Estate
Urbrock, Bill and Barbara
Vavrus, Steve and Swanson, Susan
Virge Temme Architecture Inc.
Von Briesen, Ted and Peggy
Vopat, James and Theresa
Voreis, Mark and Allen-Voreis, Lucia
Voss, William and Trudy
Wagner, Kaye
Waldron, John T and Merrilee
Walford, Sean
Walker, Richard and Melissa
Wallman, Steve and Betsy
Walters, Mark and Diane
Washington Island Ferry Line Inc.
Watkins, Norman and Mabel
Weinert, Robert and Joann
Williams, Lou and Moster, Mary
Williamson, Jim and Betsy
Wilsman, Norman and O’Harrow, Peg
Wilson, Nick and Demoly, Marc
Winzenz, Jerold
Wise, Karl and Jane
Wittenkeller, Al and Judy
Wittkowski, Allan and Salick, Linda
Wolfgram, Dan and Joan
Wolter, Kirk and Mary Jane
Wood, David and Doughty, Jane
Wyman, Anne and Glau, Richard
Young Automotive
Youngsteadt, Duane and Leslie
Zapffe, Carl and Sandy
Zeller, Peter and Lisa
Ziman, Rudy and Shirley

Casey, Daniel and Barbara  
Casperson, Greg and Debbie  
Chomeau, Vinni, Jay and Taylor  
Comeford, Christine  
Comstock, Warren and Carolyn  
Conway, Darrell and Susan 
Cooper, Terrie   
Cosgrove, Michael and Julia  
Cotts, Dr Timothy and 
	 McNally, Dr Patty  
Craig, Richard and Barbara  
Cross, Jerry and Steffens, Jayne  
Culver, Tom and Cheryl  
Dahlberg, Daniel and Nancy  
Danielson, Dan and Donna  
Danis, David and Nancy  
Dare, Chuck and Karen  
Deardorff, Joan  
DeLong, Paul and Myra  
Dickson, Jay and Nancy  
Diekman, Karl  
Diemer, Pat  
Differding, James and Dickes, Jim 
Diltz, Greg and Julie  
Diltz, Peter and Kathy  
Dirks, Rich and Sandra  
Door County People of Faith
Door Pioneer Trailblazers 

Snowmobile Club  
Doyle, Charles and Rita  
Dude, Bob and Mary Ann  
Eckert, John and Judith  
Ehlers, D Todd and Cynthia  
Elson, Christine  
Engl, Rob and Robin  
Erickson, Miriam  
Eskra, Dale  
Fales, Dennis and Mary  
Feeney, Barbara  
Fetterley, Dan and Pat  
Fiedler, George and Julie  
Fields, Chuck and Carolyn  
Ford, Martin and Hilary  
Forkert, Frank and Jan  
Forsberg, Bob and Margo  
Fox, Jim and Luann  
Frank, John and Sunderland, Elsie
Froemming, Barbara  
Fruncek, John and Betsy  
Fruncek, Ron and Theresa  
Fulkerson, John  
Gaskill, Warren and Sharon  
Gissell, George and Diane  
Gousseff, Marla J  
Graham, David and Elizabeth  
Graul, Tim and Barb  
Green, Kathy  
Groenfeldt, Tom  
Hammen, Nancy  
Hanney, Rick and Roxanne  

Mooney, Brian and Christina  
Moore, Craig and Karen  
Muderlak, Carol and Ken  
Mueller, Paul and Ingrid  
Mulligan, Tom and Elaine  
Nelson, Ken and Wendy  
Neuman, Juliana  
Newkirk, Martha  
Niesen, Dan and Penny  
Norfray, John and Diane  
O’Hagan, Pat and Karen  
Ostrand, Madelyn  
Ott, Sandie  
Oxenford, Chuck  
Palmer, Patrick  
Pasquesi, Lou and Barb  
Patti, Carmen and Paulette  
Payne, Don and Carolyn  
Peshek, Peter A and Sharon A  
Peterson, Charles and Susan  
Pettengill, Darnell  
Pierson, Cal and Trish  
Pikas, Bruce and Joan  
Porta, Melissa and McAllister, Greg  
Racker, Stephen and Daphne  
Rankin, Jim and JoAnne  
Ray, Don and Kathy  
Reeve, James and Ann  
Reichert, Bill and Patsy
Remy, Gene and Pat  
Rentsch, Lothar  
Rice, Ken and Luke, Jacquie  
Ripp, Dan  
Rix, Bill and Jerri  
Rogers, Franklin and Elisabeth  
Rogers, Robert and Emily  
Rossol, Jim and Evie  
Ruggeri, Roger and Wagoner, Andrea  
Sabourin, Ed and Nan  
Sanden, Jim and Kathy  
Saville, Judith  
Schanock, David and Kim  
Schartner, Julie  
Schmitt, Mark and Sandi  
Scholz, Carl and Ruth  
Schoof, Robert  
Schouten, Thomas and Susan  
Schrader, Dave and Jan  
Schultz, Gwynne  
Schwartz, Neena  
Schwengel, Jim and Judy  
Sessler, Greg and Kaufman, Dale Ann  
Seville, Joseph and Linda  
Sherman, Arthur and Janice  
Sijgers, Robert and Reid, Christine  
Slavik, Richard and Mary  
Smith, Clyde  
Stanger, Steven and Arlene  
Starck, Paulette and Hyde, Jane  

Explore the Door hike 
leaders Lucy Klug 
and Barb Ottum tour 
Washington Island 
nature preserves 
with Director of Land 
Program Terrie Cooper
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Stenger, Michael and Thieda, Su  
Sternkopf, Richard and  
	 Barry, Kathleen  
Stocking, Trish  
Stony Creek Builders  
Stowell, Janice  
Taylor, Rick and Boucher, Karen  
Thomas, Tom and Maynard, Candice  
Treleven, JT and Terry  
Tuch, David and Barbara  
Turner, Ron and Millie  
UBS Employee Giving Program  
Uhlhorn, Ken and Rori  
Van Dyke, David and Mary  
Van Gemert, Rob and Jensen, Marilyn  
Voight, Dennis and Lisa  
Voigt, Ken and Sue  
Watson, Cathy and Dunne, Richard  
Webber Chiropractic office  
Weber, Dan and Mary  
Webster, Chuck and Melanie  
Whipple, Thomas and Christine  
Wiesman, Glen and Kris  
Wiley, Sally and George  
Wilkie, Charles and Nancy  
Wilkie, Steve and Joan  
Wilson, Todd and Joan  
Wojahn, Dennis and Karen  
Wojciechowski, Jim and 
	 Mastrangelo, Jane  
Young, Larry and Kate  
Zaug, Jerry and Joan  
Ziarnik, David and Shelley  
Zwick, Kenneth and Hollar, Carol  
Zwiefelhofer, Peter and Sarah  

$35 – $149
Abbott, Ann  
Agarwala, Darlene  
Alexander, Ann  
Alfred, Larry and Linda  
Allen, Clarence and Owen, Maryann
Allen, Helen  
Alme, Brian and Luanne
AmazonSmile Foundation
Ammons, Mike and Lesley  
Andera, Eileen  
Anderson, Beatriz
Anderson, Bill and Candy  
Anderson, Eric and Ann  
Anderson, Ernest  
Anderson, Jack and Susan  
Anderson, Joyce  
Anderson, Paul and Erika  
Angst, John  
Anonymous  
Asher, Barbara  
Aufrere-Sebetic, Jacqueline Leonie  

Burress, Dick and Jane  
Bush, Guy and Dorie  
Byrnes, John and Judy
CaJacob, Claire and DuMont, Debra  
Callebert, Robert and Janet  
Cardiff, Joe  
Carpenter, John and Julie  
Cascio, Kathi  
Chelmecki, Tony and Trudy  
Christensen, Frank and Cristy  
Christenson, Toni  
Christiansen, Bruce and Laurie, Susan  
Christy, Stephen and Jennifer  
Ciszewski, Jerry and Elaine  
Cobb, George and Sharon  
Cochrane, Peter and Sandy  
Cockburn, Russ and Linda  
Cohn, Garrett and Myrna  
Cole, Roy and Jo  
Collins, Pam and Tom  
Conner, Bob and Kathy  
Conway, Robert and Maureen  
Cory, Mr and Mrs William  
Covalt, Bob and Virginia  
Cramer, Joe and Donna  
Crow, Patricia  
Crummer, Flip and Gayle  
Cushing, Jim and Marilyn  
Custer, Mitch and Sandie  
Czajkowski, Ned and Carol  
Dahlman, John and Betty Jo  
Damrow, Roger and Jean  
Dannhausen, Richard  
Dauffenbach, Darrin and Dawn  
Davis, Mike and Buchanan, Susan  
De Boef, Connie
De Varenne, Brian and Sandy
Deardorff, Stuart and Robyn  
Decker, Christi
Delaney, Don and Janice
DeMaranville, Rod  
Demarest, Courtie  
Dempster, Dorene and Herrell, Mark  
Desotell, Larry and Wied, Debbie  
Detert, David and Joyce  
Di Iulio, Ray and Helene  
Dickson, Charles  
Dinesen, Niel  
Domiano, Steven and Stephanie
Donaldson, Gary and Nancy
Dorn, Dennis and Maribeth  
Douglass, Ed and Adele  
Draeb, Joan  
Drake, Charlotte  
Drey, Robert and Cynthia  
Dries, Bob and Jeanne  
Drought, Tom and Bette  
Dubick, Marc and Kris  
Dukehart, Tad and Andy  
Dukes, Jack and Joanne  

Fisher, Walt and Fitzpatrick, Joan  
Fitzgerald, Paul and Christine  
Flansburg, Ron and Jean  
Florin, Jack and Gail  
Fogarty, Myrna  
Fortin, Guy and Samida, Judy  
Foss, Kirby and Margaret  
Franceschi, Laura  
Frank, Alex  
Frank, AvaKate  
Frank, Holley T
Frank, Peter and Katy  
Frank, Reid  
Frank, Willow P
Franz, Jeff and Engs, Ruth  
Frazier, Jay and Alison  
Frelly, Michael and Donald  
Frelly, Richard and Betty  
Friedrich, Tom and Laurie  
Fry, Jack and Marcia  
Fuller, Dan and Lois  
Fults, Tim and Marsella  
Garces, Christopher and Lorrie  
Garrity, Jerry and Lois  
GE Foundation  
Geiger, Chuck and Cheri  
Genskow, James and Judy  
Gerrits, Nick and Katherine  
Gershan, Bob and Jill  
Gilford, Steven  
Gilson, Michael  
Gilson, Susan  
Glessner, Kay  
Gloe, Nancy

Augustson, Dawn  
Bach, John and Gorence, Pat  
Banzhaf, Harry and Marylin  
Barnard, Francha  
Barta, Bud and Marilyn  
Bartels, Thomas and Delores  
Bartoli, Don and Beth  
Bass, Leroy and Marjorie  
Bauer, Dorothy  
Bauer, Tom and Mary Anne  
Baxter, James and Elizabeth  
Beaumont, Susanne  
Becker, Jane  
Beckett, Caroline  
Beeson, Bett  
The Behme Family  
Bell, David and Mary  
Benedict, Roger and 
	 Christensen, Paula  
Bennett, Carl and Broeren, Sue
Bennett, Joan  
Benson, Bill and Donna  
Berg, Keith and Hedblom, Mary  
Berg, W Gerald and Jane  
Berggren, Janet and Ken  
Berkeley, Anne
Berkenstock, Jim and Jean  
Berner, Sally  
Bezouska, Bob and Mary  
Biebl, Phil J  
Bither, Chuck and Leanne  
Blahnik, James and Judith  
Blanc, Marge and Lyon, Jon  
Block, Jim and Allen, Terese
Block, Phil and Cindy
Bloedorn, Michael and Lucy  
Bochek, Rick and Knutson, Bev  
Bock, Barbara  
Bohn, Eileen  
Boll, Frank and Joan
Bork, Darwin and Barbara  
Boyd, Nancy  
Boyer, Mike and Rebecca  
Boyer, Wayne and Eleanor  
Bradley, Brad and Marilyn
Bradley, Jim and Arlene  
Bradley, Jim and Libby  
Branson, Beverly  
Brawner, Rick and Janet  
Breseman, Mark and Hillstrom, Jane  
Bresnahan, Dan and Peg  
Brevard, Athelea, John and Vivian
Breving, Bob and Rosenberg, Emily  
Brickman, Jay and Rita  
Brink, Don and Loraine  
Brogan, John and Gisela  
Buck, David and Patricia  
Budic, Peter and Ruth  
Burkart, Teresa and Paulson, Michael  
Burkhardt, Jeff and Jeanine  

Dunworth, Bob and Mary  
Dupuy, Mark and Toft, Trudy  
Dwyer, Amy Watts  
Ealy, Tom and Linda  
Edelstein, Daniel  
Ehrfurth, John and Linquist, Ann  
Ellsworth, James and Patti  
Elmore, Joann
Elquist, Roy and Diane  
Emmerich, Gerald and Signe  
Engelke, Dan and Jean  
Enroth, Mary  
Erskine, Tim and Holly  
Evans, Tom and Pam  
Evanson, Robert and Nancy  
Evenson, Phil and Carolyn  
Everett, Curtis and Joan  
Ewaskowitz, Jeff  
Ewig, Marianne  
Exelon Foundation
Fagiolo, Joseph and Mary  
Fairfield, Alan  
Falk, Kenn  
Farber, Gary and Marcia  
Farnan, Laurie  
Fasciotti, Hank and Mary  
Faugust, Michael and Ikeda, Jennifer  
Feirer, Russ and Debbie  
Ferris, Ken and Beth  
Ferry, Ken and Barbara Jo  
Field, Mary  
Fink, Bob and Marge  
Fiore, Michael and Beth  
Fish Creek Moccasin Works  

Goeppinger, Al and Lynn  
Goetz, Judith
Going Garbage and Recycling Inc.  
Goldberg, Larry and Barbara  
Goldsmith, Ann  
Goodner, Dale and Mary  
Gordon, Brad and Judy  
Gould, Susan  
Graboyes, Joseph and Gwenn  
Grady, Hildy  
Graff, Jerry and Ann  
Green, Andrew and Louise  
Greene, Tad and Debbie  
Griesser, Robin
Grishaber, Barb  
Grota, Carl and Jennifer  
Grow, Conrad and Marlene  
Grunau, Anne  
Guasta, Joan  
Guilfoile, Tom and Jeanne  
Habschmidt, Jim and Paula  
Hage, Eric and Denise  
Hale, Mary Jean  
Halverson, Paul and Gloria  
Hamann, Jim and Jane  
Hammerberg, Craig
Hammerberg, Lucy  
Hammond, Charles and Janet  
Hammond, Gary and Susan  
Handrich, Steve and Peggy
Hanke, Dale and Kathy  
Hanreddy, Joe and Jami  
Hansen, Elizabeth  
Hansen, Ted and Charlotte  

Neighbors on Beach Road in Sister Bay hosted one of 
fourteen Dining for Open Spaces events, a fundraising 
program that has earned over $300,000 since its inception

        Landings - Spring, 2016        17



2015 Financial Supporters
Total contributions received during 2015

Hanson, Bob and Gretchen  
Hansotia, Shirene  
Harding, Ruth and Jeff  
Harmon, George  
Harrer, Bernie and Schab, Lisa  
Harsh, David and Ann  
Hart, Fraser and Meredith  
Hatch, Mick and Lisa  
Hauser, Tom and Peggy  
Hazen, Kimberly
Heard, Betty Ann  
Hebal, Bill and Katie  
Hedquist, Pat and Susan  
Heidenreiter, Terrance and 
	 Rabel, Jeanne  
Heier, Richard  
Heil, Richard and Carol  
Heinecke, Ed and Priscilla  
Hellstedt, Linda  
Helpern, Leslie  
Henger, Gary and Jo Ann  
Henrichs, Mel and Ruth  
Henshaw, Cullen and Sally  
Herbst, Bill and Nicole  
Hersam, Larry and Joanne  
Heveran, Edward and Janet  
Heyse, David and Ann
Hibbard, Bill and Edie  
Higdon, Rich and Dahl, Katie  
Hilbert, Ryan and Jessa  
Hill, Kenneth and Jeannie  
Hilton, Ron  
Hoelzel, Jim and Linda  
Hole, Sarah  
Holey, Mark and Michaela  
Hoover, Robert and Rebecca  
Hopper, Arthur and Dee  
Horn, Ronald  
Horwitz, Bruce and Marla  
Houston, Kate  
Huber, Mark and Haig, Nari
Hudson, Jana
Hulburt, Sigrunn  
Hultman, Marv and Barb  
Hutmacher, Michael and Carol  
Ihlenfeld, William and Lynn  
Indiana University  
Irwin, Harriet  
Jack, Terry and Ellen
Jacobs, Gail  
Jacobs, Steve and Amy  
Janda, Louie and Rosie  
Janes, Robert and Jill  
Jarosh, Joe and Sue  
Jarvis, Eugene and Barbara  
Jaskunas, Jeremy  

Krug, Carol  
Krutek, Paul and Fran  
Kubitz, Jack and Nancy  
Kudick, Julie and Wayne  
Kuffner, David and Kathleen  
Kufrin, Bob and Lainie  
Kuhns, Roger and Schmidt, Anne
Kuske, Mary Lou  
Ladinsky, Jack  
Laird, Karen  
Laird, Max and Gayle  
Lambert, Ken and Linda  
Lampert, Anni
Landry, Robert and Stillman, Gertrude  
Lang, Merlin  
Lange, Jeff and Brenda  
Lapp, Beatrice  
Larsen, Barbara  
Larson, Don and Kayval  
Legois, Jason  
Lehmann, Emmet
Leist, Michael and Patty  
Lembck, Diane  
Lenehan, Roma  
Lenius, HJ and Sharon  
Lenius, Norb and Pat  
Lenke, Robert and Linda  
Leporte, Lawrence and Elfriede  
Lerner, Neil
Lesko, Gary and Susan  
Lewinski, Chris and Rachael
Lewis, Bill and Janet  
Lewis, Kimberley
LFP Design!, Pete and Carol Schuster  
Librizzi, Charles  
Liebmann, Bert and Diane  
Lindbloom, Dell  
Lindgren, John and Elsie  
Lint, Cheryl  
Liss, Paul and Jan  
Livengood, Susan  
Locher, George and Patricia  
Longert, Jack and Lyman, Kate  
Lorenz, Anthony and Nancy  
Loss, Robert and Doris  
Lott, Peggy  
Loy, Phil and Judy  
Lucier, Larry and Jeanne  
Lundstedt, Tom and Charli  
Luning, Thomas and Betty  
Lurie, Paul and Margaret  
Lutzen, Bob and Val  
Lysne, Paul and Leona
MacEachern, Mike and Alicia  
MacPhetridge, Louise  
Madden, Michael and Barbara  
Madigan, Jim and Doris  
Maher, Tom and Virginia  
Malchow, Jan and Lynn  
Maras, Jeff and Amy  

Newman, Peter and Castelli, Pat  
Nicholsen, Linda
Nierzwicki, John
Nowak, Peter and Jean  
Ocock, Glenn  
Olson, Eugene  
Olson, Lynn  
Olson, Mary  
Orthober, Mike and Lorie  
Osowski, Edward L and Maryjo  
Page, Susan  
Paley, Irving and Vivian  
Paral, John and Harriet  
Pardonner, Don and Reninger, Judy  
Parent, Steve and Mary  
Parsons, Robin M  
Passen, Phil and Gregorich, Barbara  
Pedersen, Sverre and Falck, Christine  
Penny, Chuck and Marilyn  
Penpek, Elaine  
Pentler, Glenn and Kathy
Perloff, Bill and Barb  
Persell, Charles and Caroline
Peterson, Fred and Jan  
Pfeiffer, Gabriele  
Phipps, Ken and Diane  
Pillat, Paul and Nancy
Pingry, James and Mary  
The Pletz, Teufel, DeGrave Family  
Ploor, Jerry and Pat  
Poehlman, Art and Sandra  
Polacek, Thomas and  Lynn  
Porter, Bill and Anne  
Porter, Chesley and Gwen
Porter, George and Kathryn  
Porter, Harry and Judy  
Potter, Rod and Judy  
Poulton, David and Marlene  
Prindle, Peggy  
Protz, Jane  
Protz, Janet  
Prout, Steve and Susan  
Purinton, Hoyt and Kirsten
Puszynski, Tim
Quale, Ann
Quick, Doug and Karen  
Quigley, Mike and Mary  
Quirk, Neil and Susan  
Raaths, Jack and Susan  
Rand, Milton and Jane  
Reddin, Jon and Mary  
Reed, Stephen  
Regnier, Paul and Cindy  
Reilly, Mary Ann  
Replogle, Mark  
Repp, Pete and Shirley  
Reza Guthrie, Nina
Reza, Kevin
Rieder, John  
Rieger, Matt and Jo

Johnson, Bill and Cathy  
Johnson, Dale and Michele  
Johnson, Darryl and Dianne
Johnson, Donna  
Johnson, Stan and Sandra  
Johnston, BJ and Linda  
Jome, Bob and Ruth  
Jondahl, Thor and Darlene  
Jordan, Raeona  
Juel, Vernamae  
Jurss, Allan and Sue  
Kalb, Judith  
Kalms, Walter and Michelsen, Patsy  
Kanzler, Barb  
Karges, Steven and Lynn  
Karlo, Ken and Laurel  
Kasriel, Paul and Katy  
Kearney, Doug and Anne  
Keating, Julie and Terry  
Keefer, Jim and Mary  
Keene, James
Keene, John  
Keller, Charles and Barbara  
Keller, Craig and Kari
Keller, Ron and Diane  
Kemmler, Mike and Lori  
Kenney, Thomas and Shirley  
Kepper, Martin and Karen  
Ketterer, Robert and Margaret  
Kexel, Duane and Jo Ann  
Kibbee, Doug and Jo  
Kiedrowski, John and Deborah  
Kiehnau, Jason  
Kile, Tom and Lucy  
Kimbell, Bob and Carolyn  
King, Mark  
King, Paul and Kanani  
Kirgues, Patricia  
Kirkwood, Rhonda  
Kita, James and Meyers-Kita, Patricia  
Klein, Rose Marie  
Kluessendorf, Jerry and Lucy  
Knill, John and Jeanette  
Knoedler, Dan and Riley, Suzanne  
Knowles, Richard  
Knox, Merritt and Julie  
Knox, Robert and Schlott, Kathryn  
Koeffler, Kristin
Kopf, Angie  
Korte, Joe and Kathy
Krause, Gerald and Nancy  
Krause, Tim  
Kriegsmann, Greg and Barbara  
Krings, Steven and Margaret  
Krueger, Dean and Judith  
Krueger, Thomas and Kimberly  

Marcin, Marietta  
Marik, Mary  
Maring, Gretchen  
Maronek, James and Carole  
Marsho, James and Nancy  
Martin, Gary and Sara, Julie  
Martin, Lucy  
Mason, Mr & Mrs Ronald  
Mason, Peg  
Massek, Michael  
Masterson, Michael and Claudia
Matousek, Ron and Louise
Mayer, Irene  
Mayheu, Stephen  
McCaffrey, Thomas  
McCluggage, Lee and Sandy  
McCurdy, Bob  
McGee, Doug and Pam  
McGrath, Maureen  
McKeon, Tim and Judi  
Meiborg, Diane and Zacek, Roger  
Meiners, John and Alice  
Mellem, Roger and Connie  
Merker, Tom and Dana  
Merline, Robert and Linda  
Mettel, Carson  
Meyer, Elizabeth C  
Meyer, Gertrud  
Michalske, Lee Ann  
Middleton, Fred and Judy  
Mielke, Phyl  
Miller, Allen and Dirst, Victoria  
Miller, Bill and Diane  
Miller, Jack and Jane  
Miller, Marvin and Audrey  
Mix, Phoebe  
Moeller, Mark and Jennifer
Moeller, Robert and Judie  
Mohr, Wayne and Barbara  
Molitor, Daniel and Tracy  
Morris, Greg and Terry  
Moss, Pat  
Mroz, Mitch  
Mueller, Bill and Jo Ann  
Mueller, Ken and Judy  
Mueller, Peter  
Mulinix, Tom and Carol  
Murphy, John and Dorothea  
Murray, Bob and Faith  
Murzyn, Michael and Alice
Musiel, Tammy  
Musolf, Gene and Bea  
Nabbefeldt, Scott and Peggy  
Naleway, Wally and Elaine  
Nelesen, John and Shirley  
Nelson, Bill and Kay  
Nelson, Bryan and Holliday, Joan
Nelson, Doug and Judy  
Nelson, Kay  
Nelson, Steven and Nicola

Rintelman, James and Linda  
Risser, Joyce  
Rogers, Robert and Laura  
Romano, Eileen
Rosenthal, Deborah  
Rothschild, John  
Rowdon, Noelle  
Rutledge, Ham and Chari  
Ryan, Caroline  
Ryan-Hohman, Billie  
Ryder, Ingrid  
Sandretti, Dick and Sally  
Sandstrom, Karen  
Sanford, Lynda  
Santilli, Bob and Gloria  
Sargent, Cynthia  
Saron, Gordon and Dianne  
Sautebin, Alice  
Schaefer, John and Sandra  
Scheckler, Bill and Rolliana  
Scheil, Steve  
Schmidlin, Brian and Caryl
Schmidt, Ken  
Schmidt, Wendy
Schneider, Allan and Betty  
Schneider, Mike and Cindy  
Schneider, Tom and Sarah  
Schroeder, David and Delores  
Schueppert, Tom and Mac  
Schulte, Joe and Catherine  
Schultz, Jim and Marti  
Schultz, Richard and Haldane, Diane  
Schuster, Dorothy  
Schwab, Dennis and Gail  
Schwab, Jeremy and Cindi  
Scott, Carol  
Scott, Ron and Sharon  
Seagren, Warren and Barbara  
Seaver, Nona
Sedlacek, Warren and Joan  
Seefeldt, Andy
Seefor, Anne  
Seiler, Jeff and Sally  
Selke, Esther  
Serrahn, Robin  
Settles, Bob and Laurel
Shappell, Dick and Dorothy  
Shelgren, Lois  
Shellswick, Leon and Betty  
Sholem, Tank and Susan  
Sieker, Fritz and Van Glarik, Janet  
Silverwood, George  
Simpson, Mona  
Skaff, Larry and Franie  
Skoglund, Bob and Janet  
Skogsbakken, John and Pat  
Slater, Janet  
Sleeting, Walter and Gail  
Smith, Babs  
Smith, Helen  
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Smith, Ken and Nolde, Judy  
Smith, Lee and Sue  
Snapp, Erik and Brubaker, Cathy
Sneeberger, Marion  
Snowball, W David  
Soffa, Marguerite  
Sokol, George and Chrissy
Spangler, Ray and Mary  
Sperberg, Elizabeth  
Spielman, Bob and Bonnie  
Spoerke, Bob  
Sprague, Mark
Spude, Donald L  
St Dennis, Joe and Aletha
Starck, Mary  
Stein, Harry and Heimerl, Kristine  
Steiner, Bruce and Carol  
Stenger Riplinger, Cynthia and 

Riplinger, Mike
Stenzel, Gary and Sue  
Stevenson, Nancy E  
Stoelting, Paul and Carol  
Stonypath LLC  
Stowe, Dennis and Kathy  
Stricklin, Glenn and Carol
Stringer, Steve and Jan
Stultz, Rich and Jennifer  
Sucharda, Rick and Sue  
Sullivan, Bob and Rita  
Sutter, Thomas and Janet  
Swearngin, John and Sherry  
Sweeney, Josh and Meredith
Tank, Rick and Kathy  
Tarczewski, Eugene and JoAnn  
Tarkowski, Jim  
Taylor, Charles  
Tebbutt, Art and Maryan  
Teetaert, John and Linda  
Thobaben, James and Marcy
Thompson, Margaret  
Thompson, Marti  
Thomsen, Catharina H
Thomson, Cheryl  
Tilton, Dave and Oeler, Paula  
Tipton, John and Marilyn  
TR Pottery  
Tyndall, James and Maryann  
Urbanik, Ron and Maggie  
Utley, Sarah and MacAulay, Angus  
Valatka, Ralph and 
	 Bryntesen, Jordyce  
Van De Ven, Richard and Anne  
Van Dyke, Kieth and Cindy  
Van Houten, Bruce and Becky
Van Zandt, Mike and Sue  
Vass, Joe and Barbara  
Vavra, Kerry and Kathie  
Verbeten, John and Murphy, Pam  
Verni, Vic and Kathie  
Verwert, Robert and Louise  

Village Green Lodge  
Vincent, John and Annette  
Vlaming, Lee and Ray  
Vogel, Mary  
Volk, Gregory and Gretta  
Vuksanovic, Rob and Cathy  
Wahl, Bob and Barba  
Wahlen, Jo  
Waldron, Steve and Laura  
Walesh, Steven  
Walsh, Bill and Adele  
Walsh, Jim and Ann  
Warren, Iver and Kathleen  
Warth, Robert and Mary  
Washkoviak, Dave and Linda
Watson, Al and Maribeth  
Weber, John and Sandra  
Webster, Bobbie  
Weis, Jane W  
Wellhausen, John and Donna  
Welsing, Pat and Jane  
Wergin, Dan and Carol  
Wessel, Joanne  
Westen, David and Elizabeth  
White, David and Lynn  
White, John and Maribeth
Whitney, John and Jane  
Whitney, Susan  
Whyte, George and Ann  
Wickman, David and Debbie
Wienke, Bob and Jane  
Wilde, Greg and Jean  
Wilkinson, Jim and Karen  
Willer, Ed and Mary  
Williams, Carol  
Williams, Dan and Joyce
Wilson, Mary  
Winkler, Anita  
Winkler, Lee  
Winsborough, Hal and Shirley  
Wisconsin Public Service 
	 Foundation Inc.  
Wissink, Steve and Janet  
Wittmann, Thomas and Beth  
Woelfel, David and Joy
Wolf, Terry and Debbie  
Wolfenberg, Jim and Janet  
Wolter, Rich and Cindy  
Woodruff, Tony and Grace
Woodyard, John and 
	 Taylor-Woodyard, Patricia  
Wyandt, Dorothy  
Yeast, Gary and Barbara  
Young, KE  
Yunker, Bill and Virginia  
Zakaras, Bob
Zatlin, Phyllis  
Zehner, Diane  
Zeldenrust, Lucy  
Zeller, Dwight and Pamela  

Zeratsky, J Bur  
Zigler, Ron and Sylvi  
Zilavy, Jack and Barbara  
Zingsheim, Kurt and Sue  
Zmuda, Joe  

In-Kind & Special Gifts
5th and Jefferson Coffee House
Baudhuin, Dick and Joan
Blankenburg, Ralph and Kathy
Callsen, Dave and Vonnie
Confluence - Wilderness Systems
Craig, Will and Ginny
Current Designs
Dull, Charles and Joanne
Gills Rock Stoneware
Gould, Susan
Klimaitis, Ron and Dougherty, Gloria
Lautenbach Orchard Country
Lengh, Robert and Carolyn
McDonald, Kevin and Wanda
McGrath, Maureen
Meyer, Lee
Necky Kayak
Rowleys Bay Resort
Stony Creek Builders
Thrivent Financial, Grace Rossman CFP
Watson, Rob and Picken, Judy
Werner Paddles
Wolff, Bill and Kathy
Zanitisch, Tracy

Company Matching Gifts
Follett Corporation
GE Foundation
Grainger
IBM Matching Gifts Program
Kimberly Clark Foundation
Mead Witter Foundation Inc.
Medtronic
Microsoft Matching Gifts Program
The Arthur J Gallagher Foundation
Thrivent Choice (4)
UBS Employee Giving Program
WE Energies
Wisconsin Public Service 
	 Foundation Inc.

Your gift deserves to be acknowledged. 
If we have made an error or omitted your 
name from the list, please notify us so we 
may correct it for future publications.

Join us in thanking our Annual Business Members!
Please patronize these businesses that support land preservation.

And, when you do, please thank them for contributing to the Door County Land Trust.

Ashbrooke 
Blue Dolphin House
Dave’s Tree Services, Inc
Door County Eye Associates
Door County Ice Cream Factory
Door County Nature Works
Eagle Harbor Inn
EcoDoor, LLC
Ecology Sports & Base Camp Coffee   
Edgewood Orchard Galleries

The Garden Lady 
Gills Rock Stoneware
Grasse’s Grill
Joe Jo’s Pizza and Gelato
Impressions Printing & Graphics, Inc
Dr John Ludwigsen DDS and Dr Timothy 

Tishler DDS
RentShadowLawn.com
Ross Estate Planning
Shoreline Restaurant

Stony Creek Builders
Sunnypoint Landscape
Sutra Gallery
Ruth and Lee Telfer
Terra Cottages
True North Real Estate
Washington Island Ferry Line Inc.
Roxanne and Curtis Wiltse
Young Automotive

To learn more about business and corporate giving, please contact Development Director Susan Gould at (920) 746-1359 or 
sgould@doorcountylandtrust.org.

B���� F������
S������ I��

N

Grace Rossman, CFP
Glen Rossman, ChFC, CASL
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v i r g e  t e m m e  a r c h i t e c t u r ev i r g e  t e m m e  a r c h i t e c t u r e

v i r g e  t e m m e  a r c h i t e c t u r e

LARRY BRUNETTEAN INDEPENDENT FIRM

door 
& nursery 

go native! 

landscape 
since 1999 
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(920) 746-1359 • www.DoorCountyLandTrust.org 

PO Box 65
Sturgeon Bay, WI 54235
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YEARS Door County Land Trust
Protecting Door County’s Exceptional Lands and Waters Forever

“In every 
walk with 
nature one 
receives far 
more than 
he seeks.”
John Muir
Naturalist, author 
and philosopher


